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NHNUTES(ﬂ?PROCEEDﬂKﬁ
TuEsDAY, May 13, 1947.
.' The Standing Committee on Public Accounts met at 11.30 o'elock a.m.,
presiding.
(Verdun), Cloutier,

Mr. Roch Pinard ]
Cleaver, Cote

Rosemont), (iladstone, Golding,

Wright) , Richard (Gloucester),

Thatcher.

Members pre sent: Messrs. Burton, Case,

Cruickshank, Fleming, Fournier ( M aisonneuve-
Jaenicke, Kirk, Marshall, Pinard, Raymond |
Stewart (Winniped North), Stuart (Charlotte),
In attendance: Dr. E. H. Coleman, CMG., KC, Deputy Custodian of
-~ Enemy Property; Mr. F. G. Shears, Director of the Vancouver Office, and Mr.
' )W, Wright, Counsel.
resumed 1ts investigation into the administration
he Custodian.

ars was continued.

of the

The Clommittee

Vancouver Office of t

Mzr. She
answered certain last meeting
f Japanese

l*l.\’um'nmﬁ(m of
to him at the

Mr. Shears questions put
regarding the policing O property-
Mr. Cruickshank:

' o General Report

ber of t

Mr. Shears undertook o supply the Committee with

certain items in the Statement of Receipts and Expenditures,

ation Section, for the period March, 1942 to July 31, 1943.

s tabled Original Offer of the Director, The Veterans’ Land Act,

] of 769 Parcels of Farm Lands from the Custodian of Enemy -
Property and an additional offer for the purchase of 42 parcels, which are

' . printed as Appendices A and B to this day’s minutes of prnccodings and
evidence.

eman undertook to furnish the Committee with the audited state-

December 31, 1946, at the earliest

to the Minster, dated January 15,

On motion of
e Committee.

Ordered, That & copy of
1047, be made qvailable to ecach mem
a breakdown of

Japanese Evacu-

Mr. Shes
for the Purchase

Dr. Col
ment of accounts 4f the Vancouver office to
opportunity.

At 1.00 o’clock p.m. the Committee adjourned to meet at the call of the
Chair.

A. L. BURGESS,
Clerk of the Commattee.
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The Standing Comm

The Acting C hairman, Mr.

HouseE OF

ittee on Public Accounts met tl
Roch Pinard, presided.

The Acting CHAIRMAN Will you come to order gentler

vesterday, we \»IH procee

ynxious to go back to V
to the point and that per

M Mr. Shears would like m

Frank G. Shears, Director of the office of

couver, recalled:

WITNT
j,‘t‘\ll.-l't‘x:’l}' r
custodian you will recall
policeman
went. We did only have

1
i i

and used one

|
done at
onl had one t
for a city district. We

aty
-{lxl

Mr. C
sarding the number of policemt

ve employed

!

‘ ] with the same item of business,
tion of Mr. Shears. Now

"111('u1\\‘i'\.‘ and I hope the questions

as Mr. Fleming mentioned yes

haps we will be able to dispose
111:'..“,\‘»& a brief statement and I w

hairman, in reply to 2 specific

that 1 gave the ai
night patrol. That s :
one man who was SWOrLl in as

stion of the ‘l.\l:h\n le*ll\n‘\]“\ in the
¥ f course only

] service and &

]"1‘1\1 1S 0
had the Wilson

patrol n

not like the committee to think, ﬁm\“v"&“l‘ that was the
otection department of our own and in Vancouver we

was' g

oiven. We had a pr
had four men all the tit

Also in the Fraser Valley
” " 1

automobiles to he

supplied with
ere broken into

ne, who w

we had four men continually goin
n fime to time

Ip them. II\L
reporte d to the office ¢

it wa

yoarded up. For purposes of the record I would just like
ha have made. I would not want the committee O 1
night patrol and one policeman.

Also, in respect to
prosecutions were U aken
recover stolen things and
No specific charge howe

the question reg arding prosecutlo

COMMONS,

May 13, 1947.

s day at 1

nen? AsIn
that is the
Lerd

of this

11l give

1.30 a.md

1ent '1

\\ lll\ 111¢

the Custodian, Van-

1Wi=~».1w‘: 11‘1;\':

n L",:l‘;‘ﬂlt‘}"‘\:,

d {“‘Hl‘l.“.

Vancouver

only -supe

» gpecifically employed for this

around

Steveston are

I by Mr.

only one

. We
suitable
| ‘\‘\'n‘vlllli

ision that

]111‘;'1\(1,4\.‘.
that are:

nd such places Wert
to add this statement

hink we just

1

by the cus stodian, on \<\u*w occasions the pe

our protection department was
wwer was lald.

:1;)1\‘ to 1dent

) -
had one

10 actua
ll( t{n
ify them.

1l
i

Mr. StEwArT: In connection with tha Mr. Shears, would you mind looking

tor a moment at exhibit
and lw)m\(m(m by the

Mr. StewarT: Under lm\LHin(r hotel, and
department, can you give a

A, the 1’u~~ accol ml That 18 a

statement O

protective department. The P. S. Ross accol
will s t a little way down from the top.
Mr. 1‘ ppMING: At the back of the report.

preakdown of the expenditure w

March, 1942, and July mw

The WITNESS: ’l‘h:’lt

would be in connection with the

I have just made reference and in addition it would cover
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initial protection work

, that is to say, the visiting of
mg for

all property and th
movement of goods from individual houses where the J
living to the central storages. I could not possibly give
in Ottawa, but it could be broken down by the accou
That definitely is a charge, T would say, made
of the men employed in that specific service
department.

€ arrang-
apanese had heep
you a breakdown here
1ting records at Vancouver.
up entirely of salaries and expenses

and it was called our protection

By Mr. Stewart:

Q. Salaries and travelling expenses?—A. Vos

: salaries and travelling
€xpenses and car expenses, and I think that would be the bulk of it.
Q. Have you had any accounts after tl

~ Have - 1e 31st of July, 1943 in connection
with this division?—A There is a monthly statement taken off

] : ' by our accounting
department, that is done continually each month. :
Q. Were the transactions audited after the 31st of March. 1943?—A. There
has been no complete audit since that date. There is, however. an audit in pro-
gress now. It has been in progress for about seven weeks now.,
Q. Who has been doing it?—A,. P. § Ross & Sons have }
audit the evacuee section of the Vancouver office.
Q. I take it there was no yearly audit—A. No.
. Q. Can you tell me why there was no vearly ;
ing that it would have been in your interests ¢
1t would have been very advisable, would it not?—A. It was a matter regarding

which T just waited to receive instructions. As I say statements were prepared
every month and forwarded to Ottawa,

complete and detailed aud
A. The 31st of December.,

Q. Of last year?—A Of last year,

Mr. Grapstong: Mr.
apparently containing fi
similar book is ip the ]
but there is no such boo
ment. I am just wond
Is very interested in th

een engaged to

there was no vearly audit.
wudit carried out? T am think-
and for your own protection and

J. 1t is being done now up until what date?—

Chairman, the witness |
gures relating to this
1ands of Mr. Fleming
k apparently in the ]
ering why,
1s matter |
The Acting CHAIRMAN: W]
the steering committee anc
members but one o

188 in his hand 1 large book,
whole story. I notice also a
and in the hands of Mr, Stewart
1ands of any member of the govern-
for instance, my friend Mr. Cruickshank who
188 got a copy of that information?

, these books are in possession of members of
nd they are not available for distribution to the other
an easily be borrowed from the chairman.
Mr, Crutcksmank: T just want to registe
to say that I have asked already for some
for all the infurmntinn, all the little ]
concerned here. We have spe
Valley and I can quite modes
mittee who knows anytl
Keep trying to put its name before
discussion by people from Toronto
saw a Jap or g Japanese farm
cussion I object tq |
the whole matter,
Columbia as to whet
whether we can
friends have be
murder trig
what is in

I my own objection.
things but T would lik
etters and all {}
nt the last couple of d
: tly say that I
ung about the

I just want
e now to ask
1e other things that are
ays discussing the Fraser
am the only member of this com-
Fraser Valley in spite of the fact that I
the public. I strenuously object to all this
nto and people from Saskatchewan who never
. In their lives And it is not so much the dis-
Ut until a whijle ago they were not very much interested in
I, however, have to report back to the people of British
vhether we have done the fair thing by the Japanese or not and
Justify any recommendation which we make or not. My legal

the witness as if he was up on the Dick

: en Cross-examining
and I notice he refers frequently to the hook and I have no idea

that hook.

The Acting CHARRMAN : Well

, if you will just let me explain.
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Chairms We are here to decide

R T Ml?”(,I:;‘j1(1]11}‘31;11““ and if the m(*n]h(*l'ﬁ
s 'Hlm‘b“ \mn extra books I do not an\‘\
-y ‘ILH"A:L“ 1Iilt]t}‘)(- make a n’m\1111}1(&11.(1:1}11\11\;&)1:,(@‘
s teen e recommendations go before
At am going to have quite &
; 11le[ no information and

Mr. Crt 1('}{.\'11,\\&:‘ .l:‘l.}tm](
on perhaps the *I“‘“‘h”f-‘r*\' . \1.(‘ L
of the committee (‘:\nn;;;dl\;im‘(
Lt H.(v‘\.\: (\.;;::-1-:;11),1 certainly intend, W et
way or the 'V' : .\--(‘1' thev are. from this mn}mr‘ ,,‘“.[m |
the House, whate z ] - it was arranged that tl(l‘TlA \11 e
e l\\'\‘ matter, never had the slightes foi O e
knew nothing :u,\)}!ut, { }i"\iﬂ"’: :\hw‘lll it ever since .11“‘. :\:i ‘.m‘{l ed, now having
S g;m(‘ll‘a\ls;‘xj:(“ll have this all at .thl"n‘ fingertips ¢
become eminen sel,

’ : g se facilities. .
s have not those Mr. Cruickshank is
know something about It I inclined to believe that Mr. Cruicksh
am 1nc 2

22 = ; iceussed by the com-
The Acting CHAIRMAN: first discussed b

: .ocedure was : ittee would
: » pespects. When the procedul s of the steering committee wou 5
e e lerstood that the members of 1 ;r the time. That is the
i it was 1 unaers ey , goreed ¢ -
e Illuin 1‘1t‘pm‘t and it seemed to be Jf»ll‘:lfltf(»o have copies.
gL opn 1§1‘\' the members of the steering com Jies were originally
hv 1€ ; el anv coples ) v
reason why onlj -ould like to know how many cof
Mpr. CruicksHaNK: I would hK ived them?
1 e . e e Jalele) X - 2 | =
inted and the names of those who rece : smbers of the steering
iinted g5 : I think some of the members
) AMAN : Bl S e.
CHAIR 1d explain the way it was don b e Ahtough il
T A b r were =)
Mr. Chairman, I was waiting untfl{l .\nuI i
B S T. : ahly P M ifloOr. b B 3
Mr. )L]{I()T-l-( fore I was going to ask for thlt 2t the first meeting, that
Cruickshank bef e resent at : to g
Mr. ( lu,:(]\_h.l_ﬂ; yse members who were not presen t((*npi(\.\‘ of this book to go
information of t lt( ‘1 out, that there were not sufﬁ(rl(ll it{t‘(‘ we were asked that
e “'mhm' of the public accounts comm '\\"\i‘l‘\h]o to the members
O ) )E : E a8 h r avalle :
around to every 1lnt teerine committee make his copy ommittee. I have done
NS ‘he s > 5 . ; “teeringe pre
vach member of t 11t B vas representing on the steering ¢ , far as the group he
. ot 7 ‘ > was 5 = el o q S0 te as e e
of the party that '11( x\h(mk that Mr. Stewart .hat, o time that if more copies
gy tl.mt . tl‘l;((l It was pointed out at Hmtu]d warrant the expense,
= T neerned. J o r 11 Sk - 3 c v .
represents 13 concern he committee felt that 1t V}f however, is the first time
were needed, and 1f the rinting more. This, how e 1d suggest
; be given o pHIGEE Cb he committee and I would sugg Kk
‘ he attention of the ittee that Mr. Cruickshank
e (,(1‘;?(]:\1({“'1\\‘ far as his comment
cOmix R Hiep—
he time of this committee

The Acting :
1 < o “'e o )
committee who are here cot

consideration would
that it has been brought to t o
in all fairness to the n}cmb(,%l l\(ln o
¢ ¢ his represenative o 1e SteeTing _
sontact his represen e
(1(1)1(1»1\& people from Saskatchewan taking uj
z ‘ ] say that.
Mr. CruicksHANK: I did not say thH T e e =
i : S o e C rery little time
. - : You said subst: S e
‘.\IL BLRTO.\_- 31(\1111)(\1-< from Saskatchewan 111‘1\ ((1'1-(~u<<‘1[m Bl g
i he sommiice W Bt duliowsd bob 0ulg t“\‘h(‘{r: very closely because
B AT e, g0 ¢ i . “Mr. Sheats ‘ wuse
i (’()m_ml“f({ the explanations given by '\.Ill‘vp with. Again I would say,
oo fUUO\\ (‘{ t we want to famihm‘lzp ourselves : 1‘Cdllil'ﬁ;(1 by government
e Chaman t‘mtf if more copies of this report mo’lt ering committee cannot
b sl t%ld : need them in their work and th(i s :ﬁoti:n o
members and 1ti t 10% eupic proparod s |
s 7 the en I ¢
supply them, t —
s made available. + e S
be made ? ank: 1 want to make 1t Cl(‘ﬂ.l 1 (11(1111.(‘;;1 e e
. L - f e, s¢ 3 :
- (’RU'U\‘%I too much time of the committee R o e G
B intore tf{klnil o 1‘t' 1 am not objecting to Mr. Liﬁ (b(’C‘IU‘C it is true that
i st : T v say aUdt
an interest in ,t 1(:}]10111(1 support me in what I am £ 1?{ 't%mao e T
st Mm‘f the committee should have one (71 e Fleming o
i e TR Flemine or to Mr. Stewart at all anc e sl
‘ . 4 v " ' 3 'S 4 Le e ~ o
e Hreeas M'L llcll)e tﬁo first ones to endorse what . rt)w o T
Ml‘.‘StCWmit- V\'Ouc('m express your opinion. I do not kn
motion and you cé > S8 3
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loyed steno l‘ldph(]\ in Canada whom we might get 1o
these Japanese to vtype

1€ I, )Ll‘ll S ( S} ~N r wr
) n e €
“ II 1 \! LCE ng commit € 1 an ao OU care 11
< B \ ely we \re
ll 0l sOmMe ()}

not here as parties :

b as parties. I am going to T :

S v : 5 5 move now that eacl ] 2

be l)mudml with a dopy of this: book W that each member of the committ there are a lot of 1\11(111]

C p S K. ittee hi |

work on it and we m 1ight even get ho

\ f the copies. 1 would like to see the motion put.

No one has sald anyt thing about how mm-h it would cost

The Actine C
Acting ( 5 9ia : .
('Ol)iw in the i e “A\'”\MA\y\]l“ the meantime I might add t]
0ssession of S 3 o Iere are tw -
Mr. Isnor and I am sure t] W0 extra : :
am sure that Mr. Cruick : Mr. RICHARD:
“ " u % Wipltehidh 1 1 ¥
oS and how long it would take to have these copied. Personal lly I have not got
[ have not seen one and I think some of the members of the commitiee
ineluding

1\[1 Is
U tH]H’ (Ulll a get 1) ) i I
nose co Q 1t aa far
L,\I)lk. put as 1ar as I]H‘]lnﬂHll]l]\(u] ] []
Irne eave

it in 1] » hands ;
ands of the committee to decide.
copy ¢ wnd !
[ think some of the members here,

Mr. STEWART:
Mr. STEWART: May I ask for s : :
y I ask for some information? I think may !n' in the same situation.
SIng at: the nrg . Mr. Cruickshank, certainly should have a copy available but I do
] f the report unless it 1s absolutely neces

not wanil

everyone sl hax
yone should have a copy. Now the steeri
Ul SUECTINE ¢« 111 fi
\g committee should find out Nrst

meeting when we w ] '
{ we were ({'<r'11~ ing thi '
Yo ol , sing this I asked that they 1 ]
each member. I ug oested that the l‘<‘)HI“\-“ v.u.il they be made :J\»Al‘l]‘i}]]l.. £o1 L { oet I
h ] t be jH’Alli:'li a8 an e or 10 see~us wal 11'1&’ o get copies OI
as dll ¢ ' 4 ] ‘ ’ . | e
wppendix at least I certainly do not ymplain beeause I did not get one myseli and I think we
first what 1t will cost :md secondly how long 1t will take
; be to find

the short way would probably
v of the report and

and that I though
11 e
halirman,

- 2= T

took that :
at under advisement
2 ] ‘\\‘,,J 1l ll‘ visement and I would like to know what depic
‘ - like to know whv onlv one conv i+ W what decision they came £ 3 ey
members of our group ' : e copy was made available for {] SRl Mr. 1'1,1;\”‘\(.. Mr. «
e Al Cram e 190 Shoe out how many of the members ¢ f the committee want a €opjy
; 11e Acting { HAIRMAN @ I = ¥ g - F z S
mittee who I'(‘("ci\‘ G el sl told that the members of {] who not mnltm with the copies on the present m—l\, [ have no doubt MTr.
; > ) PR 1 It 1DErs ) o : i .
e _copies oi the report were: Mr. Burt % \“ teering com- Cruickshank w ]m has a special mnterest in this matter, should have one. ['here 18
v 3urton, Mr. Flen !
! , Mr. Fleming, My, not. however, much point in our passing the resolution unless other members want

1\,11\1 are j;nmt_' to use f
Mr. Chairman,

op1
1\

Gibson, Mr. M:

il arsl : e T <l

have said \\‘]m"i ‘Ll‘lkmiii‘i““] ‘\'I]' otewart. There are also two ey

i aic S ha nnaar . e 4 WO extra econiea

to be made available 1 In the possession of the chairman ‘”[“r'\‘“l copies as I
ailaple to the members who needed 1]\1\ i \ T it
needed them. Now I think it mioht
: 1K 1t might

tes of

1 .
* 1o the MmINuLes

take a little -ti
tli g JIL“I(V time to have these copies printed |
rader and will ask : s S printed but I i . L
e 11 ask the committee to decide on i ne motion is in Mot
Mr. Freming: Mryr. Chair =R A bhott 4 +
at the first meeting ‘\-\‘h[‘l('lll]tl'“]”M]' 1t 13 unfortunate this question committes mHce 0 A0 o
/ UIILEY en 118 ‘ % = JUES LI was 't raised ' 5 - XSk a a1
as the honourable member f “l,‘m’” was "“”mlw‘wl‘ bec if Rt ‘”’"1”‘!‘“” be examined. :
¢ member for Fraser Valley, feel that members, such tter v up and inquiries were to be made
Yoy Teel:-thnat : T 1 1
)1 vM\ of inecial yorts so 1 do not see 1
e o
restell 1l

ve been under
am aif0o 1INt

(h < 1
¢ ap 1mn I« ] owing ti
1 = C exam 1U10
nen 1t ma e tl
} I ay | 1t
1 l ve Not

1

inging up this point.
1

to ll(‘l-l:”' N {
detain Mr. Shears here for R \
& Hhese repoo h(l‘n here for questioning on the basis of ] vill be necessary
NS Or'Gs, - DY Imel T o 4 s the basis o1 the heed e Y SR . 5
y members of the committee who s ,“f\[ for perusal a privilege to the members of the c mmittee
ave not yet seen. them. and 1 think it should be left to the committee to decide if it is
POl

more copies at this time.

informed the matter was br

\()‘\\ CA1S matte rose 1 o) o < 1
€ LL1€ St e 20 the e 1 (
( >ommitte ecal >
ot U

The Acting CHARMAN: I am

was stated to 1 2
4 us p Y OOVOTT =
availablo "I‘]..“} ‘\\”I]u, g»]\(lm:nrm that they had ; s :
Vas a desire expresse 3 U CIZIIL coples of the renor
]Id\mg additional co] e o ] d that we should not ¢o Bl H,‘,” oA . ,
\\(mlml 1t. \“W TR 111 I Ilu{‘l or min neographed unle ‘]h ]h expense 98th of April at the first meeting.
e me it f as ; T LESS 1€ members res: 5 X i) 2 e : s
that suggestion fr 1v. et y @5 yOu can see, 18 very RS e ,‘l“‘H} My, Core: Not according to the official record.
T M rom the government that g ver; IJ”}I\\ and in view of :
be obviate B I 1at printine and : 2 : :
the i ”“]‘-“ strictly necessary 'i“[] mting and mimeographing of copies Fhe Acting CuamMAN: It was Dot reported bt
“i(u(l’f position parties but from the = he suggestion was advanced Aot from very first meeting. Now I shall add this, 0. We
3 o ‘ He governn e i s 2 3 4 4 P \
i lll(m 1mittee that we see if 1 ‘(.\( HTIHI nt party represe ntatives and the into the evidence and the l.‘\':l|l‘,111:'1l«lh of Mr. Shear
s ) > GO op al o8 o o S oall € . g o < Sy ‘
the 11( for distribution among the ])ll“ = b with the copies that were long it will still take and I have not the faintest 1dea a
steering commit > the parties through their repre sl ‘ w t this - . far as delay is concerned 1 will
limited supply t} tee and then if it was found i1 gh their representatives on of this report but as far as deiay ! concerned 1t will
the steeris b 1e question f‘l)llul be rai (‘1\ ‘,1 1mpossible to get along with the or 80.
12 con o W s alsed. T ] LA ] = 5 - & ; 7 % Gty 8 al, -
group o : nmittee would make his copv { ‘[-]‘ expected each member of Mr. CRUICKSHANK! May I point out that It would delay Mi hears as 1
parties, who h recall that I pointed out 1‘,11" wailable to the members of his gee it. This is not printed, 1618 oni typed and I do not see 1t Jaying us at
2 ave more me he representatives of +} % | : s s p Pt 2 : {
great manv n H; more ‘members nyf it \\‘ ,Ill~)“ entatives of the two main all. I am not asking that we otart all over again by any maniel of
ot Ve ¢ e e ) abl roul e .'— lal : ; e £ - des 3 2
J Inembers Mmpttmo for t ould mean that there would be a If T have to justity to the people of Hm ish Columbia any action [ have
this ittee or that anybody else has taken, I can \:nL\' tify it 1from
involved in typing a few of these.
[ have

score and I can see very little cost
g0 Oon are

he use of o
i pies Imw n‘(il(l,l(]-j,];":;:,,Il“‘,}"\7' L was ]('{I that way

of the committee it w re available was not more \r.i:h’;’n- ‘vll-”' .II the information Hee :

from the first busi ;l\ perhaps due to the fact 41 ]’\ n\”'f‘v'ﬁil to the members T vould say that as : o

discussed, Siness meeting of this mmmiifi‘-r‘;l'\‘-'“mLv \1\(‘]’(" members absent MHEGHE B A 1‘1“]““{1‘(1; > ;mm gueLy. 937 1\“ L

: : when the matter was fully advertiging various things. 1l the motion 1s deteated 1t

. Lo [ will know exactly where I stand about having the information av:

his statement here there was one 1tem

Mr. Cru
Mr. CRUICKSHANK: -
I)I‘(“""Ilf at ”](“ ﬁ]‘grv\l.)\]l:‘. : B(.‘fﬂl'(‘ H](x ]llll[’iun is put Preeis I : A .
eeting and I ¢ L 1 wou d say that I was no p \l SppwaArT: Might I point out in t
Am not complaining of the distributi : ‘ T ]
aining of the distribution made dealing with the Ottawa section ()1 the custodian. There was also the matter of
o Eiels ‘e it 2
items 1 H nk teresting to the
intelligent we

. concerned that

and (l]'i]'dl(m]\' these two co
(

”]ﬂf I 108¢ ](})(”r\
far as these binders and

Canada
me and

come Irom €«

1t

ng
would be

both of which

8o far. I do th;
et do think, howev :
mformati 5 , NOWEVer, in a m = ¢ .
nation should he availal \ matter whieh is as important : 1
want to go to the ex ailable. Someh ydv has sai 1 portant as this, the illegal « ganizations,
]n not alw: ays agree \\J)(t? ¢ of printing addition: 1\] sald the government did not members and I think if we are going to do anyth ling construetive or 1
to agree in the fut 1th some of the ideas of th ‘“}m and I would say that I (1\1“111 to know what is being done in connection with those. 1 know that Mr.
gel e Of STk . 11t
ure. wvernment and I do not intend Jaenicke has had to go without this when I have had it and I know Mr. Bmmn'
has had to go \\1t¥ out it when I have had it and we should evolve some method
i 1 can have copies.

This w
ould only ‘
amount to a very
a very little expense and
by which all of those who are intereste
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The Wirness: It gives the sa
Mr. CruicksHANK: Of course, I
such information as he has.
But there is no legal description of the property
to the file number and also to the V.L.A.

le price of the property.

appreciate that the witness can only

here, but
offer.

e WITNESS:
es itself in two places;

it relat

Mr. CRUICKSHANK: By price do you mean the assessed value?
The Wirness: The

to this list.

assessed value would have to be obtained and added

By Mr. Fleming:

Q. Mr. Chairman, be
testimony as to -the vesting of property of
was the function of the custodian with respect to pmp[rt\" Was it his funetion
to conserve and protect, and in due course when it was decided to sell, to sell
at the best possible prices? How would you describe the proper function of
the custodian?—A. Initially, the function of the Custodian’s office in Vancouver
was to protect and administer the 1)1(\1)(‘1ll(~ of the Japanese which were either
registered by the Japanese or, upon evacuation, became vested in the Custodian.
This entailed the work which I have already indicated, the renting of properties,
protection of their chattels so far as could be done, and so on. Then, when the
policy of ]1(;11“1(111“11 came into effect, the instructions were we were to proceed
with liquidation in an orderly fashion; that properties were not to be sold unless
there was a justification for the price obtained. In order to do that, the process
which 1 have already outlined was adopted, public advertisement and tender.
Does that answer your question?

Not fully, but

fore we ;ulium‘nul yesterday Mr. Shears was giving
f all kinds in the custodian. What

perhaps we can break it down. The orders in council
themselves do not lay down a procedure to be followed with reference to
advertising or obtaining valuations, do they? That was a m;xttm‘ of internal
administration for the Custodian’s office?—A. Yes, definitely
What (‘1,1\1(1([11’111,~ administration in
that respect? Was it to obtain the best possible price for these properties and
when I say “properties” I am speaking not only of the real estate but the
chattels, all properties of the people of the Japanese race?—A. It was the
purpose of the Vancouver office to obtain adequate prices.
8 i bl
chattels, all
Q. It was m‘»l any
thing simply for the sake of a quick
A]):ut from the realization,

1
l

was the overriding purpose of the

other whether real estate or

they were

words, to get for those
worth?

properties,
=CATA fair nmll«.v[ price.
sacrifice any-
say not, no.

part of the function of the Custodian to
realization?—A. I would

the function and duty was to protect and

conserve the assets?—A. Yes.

Q. Now, as to the Fraser Valley properties in this sale to the Veterans’
Land Act. In the light of the information which has been detailed to the
committee, do you think that the fair market price on those 741 properties,

most in the Fraser Valley but some on Vancouver Island, was obtained in 19437
—A. From the evidence before the Custodian and the Advisory Committee at
the time, it would appear that the best possible prices were obtained. In the
light of some subsequent events and individual sales which were made, it might
appear that some properties, had they been sold individually would have brought
larger prices. I think there might have been some properties which would have
been }1 ard to sell in individual units and might still not be sold. I can only
say that there was some upward trend in values which took place from the 1st
of January, 1943, onwards. A slight increase took place in 1943, a little more
in 1944, but the real upswing did not take place until 1945 and onward.
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Q. You said yesterday the general increase
not fully account for this great discrepancy as between the Cust
the VLA appraisal and offer on the one hand and the
properties in the same group later on?—A. It would not appear that way.

Q. You say it was the best possible price which could be (.;btainod
Actually, no one else was ever invited to bid on these properties; is not that
true?—A. That is true. byt I say the best possible price in the light of the fact
that the committee was considering selling these properties on the basis of the
valuations which they believed were sound valuations due to the fact they were
made by a qualified board of appraisers. That is the basis upon which the deal
was consummated. :

Q. We have these facts. that these |
to anyone else?—A . They were not.
Q. No one else ever had an opportunity to bid op them?—A. No.

Q- The offer comes forward from the VLA which is
after some negotiation. When you say it was the be
be obtained, what you mean I take
could obtain from “the VLA pure
A. That is true,

Q. What charges have heen made against the broceeds of the sale of both
real €state and chattels? Op the chattels you have indicated that there was a
total of 21 or 29 per cent charged for auditor’s charges— —A. z\uttinnocr's, not

in the price of real estate diq

odian—at least
realization op the

roperties were never offered for gale

eventually accepted
it wa St possible price that could
K€ 1t 18, 1t was the best possible price vou
hasing en block under these conditions ?—

auditors.

QT :\'flmnl(l not say auditors, | meant auctioneers.
to the uctioneers, 3 per cent was allotted for advertising
Was your own expense in handling?—A . Yes. :

.. Q. Now, that tota] of 22 per cent was charged against the sale of chattels
did that cover a]] the expense of the Custodian’s office in o(mn}'ctirm \\"it(h t‘h\‘e’
sale of those chattels?—A No. ‘

Q. There was overhead,
to the movement of these
room. It definitely re]
sale at auction.

- In other words re is overhead f P i
in"sQA o th’u‘ words, there is ng oy erhead from the Custodian’s
=4 No, not one do]lay.

Q" Are thqse accounts available? 1
?l};;ﬁrt thf t?(-],talﬂ-s’,bulc I think the committee ought to know what was the tota]
\i'er “,(j (1)1 1}} Kind made in respect of the realization on the chattels, those that

L > < Sl e :

2 §0L~O (I i you have not that Information handy do not take the time—

: S,

< 1nk perhaps T can give you the totals. There was a total of 255
Q. Excuse me. is that the total number i ' :

¢ me, g of auctions on all chattels?—A . Yes.

Th Q. ’I;I.Mt le“’the total?>—A, 255 auctions, the gross returns were $245 583.

4 e)efuc 1?110%.5 ‘fe_es were $2f1,873_Which, you will notice, is approximately

tiaiﬁ)g effrt] ﬁc 361%% IS one case in which there is a very slight variation. Adver-

W;S $2‘5:‘775.k 993 and the handhng charge to which I have previously referred

Q. What was the net, then?—

Mr. STEWART: May I interry
accounts in the hap

The Wirngss

You paid 10 per cent
and about 9 per cent

was there? A Simply the ¢}
goods from perhaps one storage
ated to the movement of the

1arges which related
place to the auction
se. goods for the purpose of

office charged

am not concerned, for the moment,

A. The net would be $188,341.76.

Pt to ask whether th
ds of some of th

These auction

ese figures appear on the
€ members of the committee?

: sales figures will be included, with chattels
sold by advertisement, and tender q’%‘ rouceds 4 i ded i 3
B Chaiely o something of chs ﬁa he proceeds would be included in the sale

I separately,

read will no, s ture in exhibit A The figures I have just

@
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X : \/‘J 2 = = s ). 0, tha repl \
Q ]/)‘/ )1 11 p‘l 1mn I]l( 1Ud1tor's acc nts ! '\ ( 1
1€Y a1 appec )

. e : o “es, right up to December,
- 19(4).’:. All these expenses took place after 1943?—A. Yes, right up tc
All these €3 e

1947.

By Mr. Fleming: bR
Q. December, 19467—A. Oh yes, T)(\(‘f*lll})(l: }9}(1 St
Q. \\'k" have not the details before us in any tm'm. Bl e
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Ahesii i St > report for years, but I believe
B them?—A. I have not looked at the repc 3 : g
’ e : ] agement anc > manner of
Q{ A']ll‘}m t“((]nllt.cd more or less, to internal management and the m
re did. 1ey related, Iy 10 Alterd v |
\E(\ ing files. Have you anything specific in mir 1 Gl
lx{l(l)é?h'l‘h(v‘l"( was just one point in 1)111‘[10111;;1‘ ();1 Sdc v
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and notec ?
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?‘ tf}( statement?—A. It was available elsewhere a_m(l 0 \The en s
A : IS ths lation was carried out. > 8
1les other words, that recommenda ; ‘
Sl hat time, on all the files. :
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; 1e p state agent’s co 88 T cent .
g he usual real estate ager P -
gZign;;t(]iei;S c;(educt-ed from the sale price. Tlé?ticé)ftazfd ai%vx?;:lnn& par{)icu%arly
'S se properties - {
7as ongst all the Japanes : i g
Sl ’}‘aht'ed\\zlr:] qogbecauce of the fact we advertised solc ma;} gi’ziléilar ir(ldi
r 1S was s s fa ' e
ggsagﬁzéd a proportion of the advertising. The charges for a p
- s i ' ion to the price
“dug “fﬁgtnigil jug; a matter of pro rating, I suppose, in relation to P
; stade i ?—A. Yes. ;
8 in each case’ : o
. th(s r%iai{%gild just be an out of pocket exggpts'e arlldc}}a?gel %r?;?i% i
: = 1 i ras any additional ¢ ] :
o e askmghlf th?al:se“(?fs adrr);inistra,tion of Japanese property;
gt e o R and storing of it, and second, the realizing
- T COHECtll)ng’ conzerw%ﬁgt was borne by the department.
of it, was that borne by— —A.
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Q. Now, the source of the money out of which these charges were met w se liquidators or controllers to which you refer— —A

b : S as _ ase of these liquidators ; L 2 S : 3

not the taxpayers money. Are you familiar with the details of that?—A No, I ThatQ-anI; ltll]l;tfg;Of fact, is taken care of in the Price, Waterhouse audit which is

can simply say in that connection we had advances from Ottawa for admi
trative charges in Vancouver. flice flice

Q. You are not In a position to offer information concerning the source of o el‘h n the liquidators and controllers report to your Vancouver office
that money, whether it came from charges made on the administration of other b

: ttawa?—A. They are reporting to our office. s
R tom Ottawa” R e ey = %Ot%ohgstiwiﬁe ﬁumbeg of individual files open at this time?—A. The

: i i ) r seetion of Van-
e attached to this report. It is the audited account of the enemy se

indebtedness for advances made from Ottawa. ; . _ he end of last month, would be just
Q. Were these expenses all charged up, that is allowable expenses, all § BB e et |
charged up against, the individual account in each case?—A. Oh yes. : : about 1,500. s il il ccounts which have credit balances. r
Q. You did keep individual records on all files?—A. Yes, ' Q- Mgl dt FREE B 4 o -

, ) id out.
The rest of the money has been paic o 1o e
By Mr. Cleaver: : - Q. In your Vancouver office, there alpe_iégs; &(,)0?](1)0(‘1]5&:\12;;). ar;}{. tTh(;'ii\,mh,]%%(i
Q. I believe the witness said, in regard to the sale of all the real estate a beeause. 1 know spemﬁcalb;}dtlm"l(‘)‘llgirire,abouz 1,500 accounts and the amount
commission of 5 per cent was paid to designated real estate agents. Was t};at I8 being soutinuons 7 & enced ( ’

S s ; y t time, would be about $800,000. :
commission paid with respect to the sale of properties to the Veterans’' T, of money, at the present b et % : sak of three or four years
Act?—A. Not only outside the V.L.A. deal. ’Iphelpe was no 001nmiess€in(;in;)ailziagg 4: T reprosefils 5 gleay P reminelon
the VLA deal, '; . T e ey f yo eak?—A. We have the files, of course. :
Q. Your general answer was rather inclusive?—A. I am s Iry, outside the - Q. It is less than 10 per cent of your peak f—; Sf thoe Bl wefe cohaemnid
VLA deal ssico ) UNEE T We have approximately 17,000 files, but not all of those files ]
ith assets which were realized. : oo : . i
By Mr. Fleming: e Q. Have you any figures that you would like to refer to if you are trying to
Q. The figures you have supplied to the committee are the realization of make up the differenced

: L nber of evacuee
the sale of real estate were gross figures, then?—A . Gross figures. Q. Well for instance, on %age 2 ; 3 %gleloffsp'orlt),ecgrfbgru%l, 1944, 3,575;
Q. From them should be deducted 5 per cent paid to agents?—A. Yes. B00OUNLS 111 OUr Vancouyell‘) 5 ,ﬁf,ﬂrl?g S19456 2 4?;3."'—A. Yes.
Q. Are there any other figures of i ecount which should be borne in =, + December 31, 1045, 3,820; Dece hat compares now with that figure of 2,433
mind in that respect?—A. No, I do not think so. - ' Q. I want to get?yoxr f11g5%1;)e (}}r Ei 680 e i
; IW}C were just speaking about, individual accounts and there is a state- at Daceglobeé‘hgtl‘}, 31,21116 'h;ve. n;ade a r’eduétion of one third in 1theb last fot}r
ment which appears on page 57 of the rep rt of Mr. Mathi ‘hich refer ; : i 1,076,000 would be approxi-
might be made now to corgnplote the pic%t(l)rc. : Thcl tﬁfﬁf ey fo which referenss months?—A. Yes, and the amount, instead of being $1, ’Z

mplete nary of cash which has t time. L
been collected from the realization of various assets and revenues has been as mateéy %ﬁ%g?gvﬁgtt?;age&e%me do you expect to complete this liquidation?—

follows, and in the exacuee section the total is $5,373,317.64, while on the enemy i ] ed this year.
section, that would be Japanese enemies I take it, $1,07)4,753.74, a total (]J)f el Wo}fl}? Sayvlgccglél%tlﬁirc?ﬁl%lsetheld for};vacuees other than those which you :
$6,448,000. As I understand it, that is complete down to December 31, 1946, : Q. £ er%z‘igned now?—A. Not any funds. We have bonds to the extent of !
is that correct, Mr, SheaI‘Sr?—.A. That is complete. Just what would you mean LR .bmle ing to individual evacuee accounts. !
by comp]etp there, Mr., Fleming? gt , $250’Ooqrh? e i;g’n ly a cash statement?—A. A cash statement. |
_ ,Q‘ Is it a complete statement of the amounts realized through your office m Q. % 15’ lfoi hI:n?re bonds worth about a quarter of a million dollars?— i
in Vancouver on the sale of property of Japanese persons of all kinds?— A~ No, - % A YQ. - : :

that is not strictly accurate. So far as the evacuee section is concerned, it : i SS'What else remains?—A. Nothing at all except we have 25 unsold

18 correct. The second column which deals with enemies includes accounts in : uée roperties -

the Vancouver ledgers covering persons who were interned. There were 700 of G S?ou ave dawiito 95 reil estate properties, $250,000 in bonds, and $800,000
t-hem. at one time and they have now al] been released. So f ; -+

ar as the administra- : h?—A, Yes

tion is concerned they are now being treated on the same basis as Thi : b : - = tory of the assets?—A. Yes of
; : ' sis as evacues, While | . nts the complete inventory :
they were in the Internment camps we had F a

separate En rere tread f e those 25 association properties.
as enemies. This took care of the 700. e s e evacaeeI\?givet:rgrid?e?‘gdar?;lrdogllee;ep?gpe?'ties or assets being administered through
23 TI}en, there was a limited number of persons who were residents of Japan, V our Vancouver office for persons of the Japanese race that are not included
living in Japan, but who had property in Vancouver. They were specifically iyn the evacuee section?—A. Apart from evacuees you mean? o
enemies and their assets were included in this total. In addition to that, there g Q. Yes—A. There is about $250,000 in cash‘and 3560’000 in bonds which is
was other J apanese property in the protected area belonging to Japanese persons ~ in the.hands of the liquidators of enemy properties which have not been turned
or companies which were controlled by enemies and those properties have been 4 over to the custodian. : :
admlmsfcereld by the appointment of controllers and liquidators. The ficures for g Q. That is all?—A. That is strictly enemy money and _t,he final disposal
the realization of these assets do not all appear in this statement: that is to say : of enemy assets I believe depends on the signing of the treaties of peace.
there have been other assets realized by the liquidator which ha,v’e not vet comé Q. You expect, in the ordinary course, that you will be complete this year;
mto the hands of the Cusquian, but that would be directly in regard to :Iapanese by the end of this calendar year?—A. Yes, the payment out of those funds on
énemies or enemy companies. It does not. affect the evacuee situation at all. hand should be completed.
; i 88943—2
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Q. You testified at an earlier day Mr. Shears that some of
had returned their cheques. They were not satisfied with the sale
returned their cheques. Now are the cheques that were return
the $800,0007—A. Yes, they are included in the $800,000
are credited back to their accounts,

Q. Those accounts are just being carried as open accounts?—A. Yeg.

Q. What is the total of that now?—A I can only h
would not, however, be more than $4,000 or $5,000. They
amounts. In the 1,500 accounts of which I spoke I be

they would involve around $1,000 each, and there would
€vacuee accounts whose balances would run over §1,000.

Q. When you close out an account do you make an
release from the person entitled to the proceeds?—A. °
practice when closing out Japanese accounts to send |

cating to him that this was al] the money that was
and we ask him to acknowledge its correctness.
edge its correctness. Sometimes they did acknowled
not but they were given a statement of their account,

Q. How ample is the statement given? C
have not one here hut, 1t would be this. T}
of his property and there would he
and a credit from anothe
receiving $50 a month, every month, and
It would be an itemized stateme
to come back and ask for more information,

- In respect to the credit item from the sale of his
of that, would you just hay
would have a record of wl
e Q..In what proportions did the Japanese
Indicating the correctness of the
but they were asked to acknowl]
and acknowledged it, in full settlem
and we did not press it further.

You are not, prepared to m

Mr. Core: Did T understand you o say Mr. Shears that you included in
the statement g special rele ;

ase form which you asked the Japanese to sign and
return?

The. Witngss: No, there was no particular form but in our letter we indi-
cated this Wwas the balance to hig credit and that everything had been sold and
we asked him to acknowledge that, he was satisfied.

Mr. FLEming: Mr. Chair
the committee and if any on
that they please do so.

Mr., CR_UICKSHANK: Mr, Fleming asked some questions regarding the sale
of the land in the Fraser Valley en bloc to the Veterans’ Land Act and he asked

whether anybody else wag requested to tender or whether individual sales
had been asked for., I woulg just like to ask Mr, Shears if it is true that this
and was not in general demand at the time t}

man, I do not want to be monopolizing the time of
¢ wants to interrupt me at any time I would ask

Mr. Cruicksmank: Just to make the point clear my information is that
small berry farms were not in d

éma, > time this sale was made to the
Veterans’ Land Act, mand at the time this

the Japanese
price and they
ed included iy
and those amounts

azard a guess. There
were relatively small
lieve about 800 would be
small amounts, of not much over $100 and the next group would be about 600 and

not be more than 100

Y attempt to obtain g
It has been our usua]
1im his final balance indi-
being held by the custodian
Sometimes they did acknowl-
ge and sometimes they did

an you file a sample copy?—A. I
iere would be a credit for the net sale
auction sales credit from g certain auection
r auction and so on. This Japanese may have been
there would be a debit of that $50.
nt and of course it would be possible for him

property and the details
e given him the gross figure?—A. The statement
1at the property was sold for and the charges against it.
sign the release which was sent
account?—A. We did not make any estimate
edge the cheque. Sometimes they came back
ent and in other cages they avoided the issue

ake any estimate of the proportion?—A. No.
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By Mr. Fleming: e
01 r two and I want to make good
just want to clear up a point or two anc Sk s : i
Q; Itg)ubt%lewsgﬁnnfittee that I will finish this molmngf. t}DLril-l)Icl)%t \}\ z)tllll gi\l'z
i f GIT; loyees in the office, Mr. Shears, on page 51"0 the } L Fou e
}in;flfg a:s to tI})le numbers in the office at the4 en}d of t-helvc'zn? 100u3r1 t} e;a}tlreend e
: ; ab t 1 of 1944 there were gt s
43 there were 93; at the enc
;’}fleig were 49; and at the end of 1946 t‘here were 308 T e
| What wo’uld the figure be to-day?—A. It is 2 }an}i’nalb i
I do not think there will be much change until the ‘ g
- hav d 17 girls. e : = e
iy gaVi\efoléf Ilni?lrinto th(%l matter of the ﬁshl?g vessels.ﬁ l'l['ii(;revi ::eelsoxgglviléow
se i en over by the Japanese fis e SOy
. th(')tsteee“;};:((i}hm:)vsirzf té?ﬁlé;? woere soli by them but 180 were eventually turned
committee a 1 v
?—A. Yes. ‘ : : : 2
over to B’c{he Cﬁszgﬁ)ﬁuﬁs of a rather different nature from \\‘haﬁgl “ﬁelﬁi; te }}}(?‘;F
f Q. lqzeqnoﬁ all the information perhaps Mr. vag}‘\tfcapabmg)lnatufe JO
zlmz\?cl; h\Vas there anything found infthloseyﬁshmg v frs;cce :at) h‘r ¥ gk s
; . g rsons of the Japanese race as Iar as oA 3
bRy L nicetllr‘létdlgb—oip’f‘lilé)rxl/\ecsel\ were of course SC‘IZC‘d by gl(;n?ﬂmsxif?(r;(}
g}f (;a.(%?idiolts ccgme into the possession of t-}_letcust.fodllanmtil?tgf sggccu:mdian ;o
i 0 came into the hands e Ul
I"Vard' gsdoer}l]caedtlll)fj’?éasrg}edf?éﬁ tlge vessels directly to the custodian I would sajy
ar as evi hat \ |
i ¥ 3 sible
ot Bl Do znowledge of anything that reflected possi :
: 7 personal knowledge of an; i ec i
Q. You h,avfé Itll?s 2€Izlgu1?itv of Canada?—A. No, I would ‘not :zqifi;rg ;,i?nap,
il e tﬁat on one occasion t~herq came Into ouxrp%be.«;mred e
AHbIak?lax?asliﬁltwafe size of this table, WI;Ii‘tlte? in Ja;faarn‘fii,d?gdt(l) (a);z{q’;;q St
pro J : , oast. hat was forwe 0 Lt
quite't& C(itletaal,iet?neﬁart’l’fatthiz f,}?e only particular incident that I recall. Mr.
securi ep 1t )
‘%righgwas s thi tlmet. moment? My understanding is that
: interrupt a mc 2> My v r & o
e CRFC-KS};I??{U; IMaarg {v;ong I will be corrected; bu‘f- Ilml(ll?fil?xsglmd{?%
W(’“irirl(lfoflo’ze}rlz!r'e: to discover whether m;y_ Ia{pml}o}eldx;;sBlr(Rl':h Oflaif p ks . i
e : 4 - se get a falr deal unc RS ‘
ar?o lt]}??ektﬁhzefng}%i;rtgfe fgig?’gf orgdisloyalt»y enters into our terms of reference.
not, think the 3

injon is, M ‘ruickshank, that you are misunder-

ing COTE:' o3 .O’Wél b(ilpll\/[mf nFiZ,mll\rIl; C’f‘llllllg%{l think, comes under our Eoz{?;i

i L pomthmlseé und in those vessels that was entrusted to the cushoether

If there was an}g‘ lﬁgwg should know. Mr. Fleming is just enqulru;% Vgovalt.v

for()gggﬁiii ;s}e’olsn there were any things present which reflected upon the loyalt;
am : s

of the owners. - T i
: i hink it has anything to do wi
st CRUICKSHAN]'{I;QtI rsntel:ubgg IIrll(})’t l‘;nderstanding is that we are hflet ht:r ﬁtr}ll(i
have two lawyers agalf;iends from the prairies will support me,bw Ee ,re b
e thlr%kumy aid and as far as the British Coylumbra mem1 e? at s
e ulfy . articular, that is the issue. We tl.lroshed tlai_‘ﬂou.t .
ol ’Hmu};e and I do not think it has 'anythmg to do wi 1 1fm- .
5 t}}]e %O(j)fl ct)ftt:)heseeoif the Japanese has be(in palld z'th}lIgi‘ClS.{I;t nI:wrtwt(hink o
shaiick : 1 anything else. certainly do 1ot -
Chatte'ls andh?O?gvsd??c(ilsfsag?st}igctimg whether any ..Tapane,se wta}a l(&il :ﬁn(t{:al
fosl;zlllmttfessill( l’lohinkpth‘a,’o in spite of the legal opinions from the t
oyal.

Ill A l 11 g CHA] RMAN : I hlnk 'he ques!l()l was gl‘ en qlll((t a ¢( 1“])] [e
e C

answer.
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Mr. Fre 4 ‘
_ Mr. FLeming: The refer
% > reierence was
Pl S erence was made by Mr. Wright ar
Bl anything to this now. It isin ¢ et
v\ Fe o R B $ 1n connection with properti Al i
Ir. CrRUICK | . | e
~ Mr. CruicksHANK: If an : 1
e an atomic bomb was f
Mr. Fur
Mr. FLEMING: 7 mk i
Shead 1ING: I would think it would be of
ght add anything to the answer’ iy
e o he answer?
Mr. WrigHT: As Mr. S
- Mr. tHT: As Mr. Shears has sai
navy. There have been \-[-Hm}: has said, all these vessels were take
than fishing equipment W'hl ements made from time to time tl gee o
i te] 4 € S hi ' ‘ : :
of the custodian. We h; : found but this equipment did }lf bpbeimadl -
information from ﬁ;h(zlld[ o “([\[.SUHM knowledge of tho m]rtl W
= shermen and a n i 7
o e ‘ and a number <&
. As a matter of fact t 1 S ey - .
! act = e ]
. trlu_ custodian was charged witl e b L
information ‘1107\\‘(1\"(%"‘{-“ and security was left I(T th 1121'”](; s Lo
‘ o : . : A I e 17 3 T g=btt
sl e “ilum ;mu to time which, if it wa c‘.(w)“ s
ledge of any equipment I(,“ over to them. Actually “l" } ;nlmluul s
- - ) ‘ o + M ; ) I: He 7
oA g found in boats because those }‘7 I{m s
. se boats were tak
aken over

)() 8
und among those boats is it

a great deal of v
of value. Can My,

We have had

\] II 1 . [~} = S W
4 . JEMIN I y ULC 1 !
\ ; you 1 ])I\ ua ‘
( t\\( you 1( Iniorm 1{1““ 14 ]IUIN Bk : o
u ((h‘[”‘ rom or [ 1€ ersons e
L (8] h )
e & I Irsons ( l
a “ 1t1es I( 1menta 0} tll( SECUrity ((

. Have yo
b ol ave you or
']\‘11‘]‘(1}l .(.mu into the hands of the
Japanese race, reflected or sugges
i e led or suggested
the S VRIGHT: I do not recall any s i the part of such persons?
L ok iy 2 such equipment coming into the S1
they came into our possession. were taken over by the R.C M P Sotneid
e £o the B.C AL 1 1& sion. Firearms were taken 1V'rm.1 Ml s L
Mr. FLEMIN : l.'k nd their cameras were seized by tl l';{ 1((“' '{31)3“(‘5(‘,- e
Mr. FLEminGg: Your answer ol |
= HLE answer w 1 n
the hands of the custodian but it“(ll'“ll(l e .
an : e he g of that k came :
St go into the hands of the R.C \I‘l’ o
Mr. CrUICKsS i
Mr. CruicksHANK: We
‘ g AD . (7]1 I 8 t
R e » L want to follow v
e ere seized immediately after PU“ i
Mr. WricaT: Yes * =

Mr. Cru
: Mr, CruickSHANK: T
) ANK: In your opini
;t‘ = o Sm‘miq)‘\,t(],nn opinion, as a responsible Canadi =
).Cen on_t‘l_loso boats they \l\'bu]]{dtl s '““"7“"11(2(‘1(11') o
}\Om,- A R ( 1ave been immediately dumpe 11(71 weapons had
By r(}]m‘qn(ov (d_.\mmhlo supposition? Mr (*‘hqli](-( overboard? In
Sheiion St et as Mr. Fleming’s ({U(‘s[‘i(mq' 711" e i g
il)ssum(\ Sl Iapqn} '(‘ Fm;(‘s(' was loyal or di«]m‘%]” I ("(]h e
sarl Har Japanese had several machi i & Sshing boat that af
] (?11 Harbour, knowing his 1 several machine guns in a fishing i “&debhw b
1ave dumped t} e el oat was to be seis the RGP, he would
It-3 ; {lﬂt stuff overboard? - e
e iat s . % b it N AV ET > Woulc
o 138 goo soning
reasoning in Ontario. e
Mr. Stew ;
o : ‘IE\\ ART: Did he know ]
Mr. CRUICKSHANK: Yes
Mr. FreminGg: If t}

All these boats and

1 Columbi:
ibia but apparently it is not good
g

11s boat was to be seized?
, of course he did
1€ witness ‘
Mr. CruicksHANK ”\'mm“b e
Bhis He it o g <: Now, Mr. Chairr
The \(itlil aside. These Q(‘nl-lomI(\l]f) (.hﬂll'nmn. Mr. Fleming is trying t
£ o 2 ¢ ) r ini e ‘ '
Mounted 1'; of property was not , In my opinion, should answer t} ){Z o
a1 ed Police. T asked thi t done by the custodian, it oo
an answer i R T e T S :
\\'(‘)ul]ﬂl"\}\ er from the two \\'itno.,([m' ton and I want it on the ]“(’% | o T s
d have taken the aection I( : _L 1t not reasonable to s {'{)Id G g
Indicated i11‘nmw1jnf«l§ flff ;Ui‘)ml»*lc ff]I]G e
ately after Pearl Harbour?
r?
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The Acting CHAIRMAN: My, Cruickshank 18 pvmwtl‘\' entitled to make his
witness is there to answer.
Mr. FLEMING: I will agree entirely with
a perfectly easonable thing to do.

\\'Hllhl have been ¢ ] I
Vell that is all right then.

supposition and the
Mr. Cruickshank. 1 think 1t

Mr. CRUICKSHANK: We
By Mr. Fle ming.
Q. I think it would have been a Very reasonable thing to expect. Did it
come within the scope of the custodian’s office in Vancouver to Know of the
of persons of the Japanese race from Canada in the period leading up
did he have

for Japanese assets

departure
of the Japanese 1

to Pearl Harbour?
oceasion to enquire mto
weeks or months leading uj
Mr. WricaT: All the information I
of July 1943, and the information is 1n &
the Japanese race left to go back to Japan.
Mr. Fueming: Have you any information
Mr. WricHT: As to the number of Japanese properties?
Mr. Freming: No, the number of Japanese who left this country in the

weeks immediately preceding Pearl Harbour?

Mr. WaicHT: There was SOMe :nformation in a report that was submitted
by the B.C. security commission and if you will give me a moment I just might
find it for you. The custodian had no information except that contained in

this report.

Mr., STEWART: Mr.
up in my mind. We are trying
of the custodian’s department n
mittee as soon as it 1s prepared.

The Acting CHAIRMAN: That is what I

of Mr. Shears.

custodian’s search
-qce in the

In the
of ])l,‘l'.\nll.\‘

the departure
) to Pearl Harbour?
can give you is that about the middle

report here, a number of persons ol

as to the number?

[ would just like to have two things cleared
Shears away today. Will the audit
the hands of the com-

Chairman,
to let Mr.
Vancouver be put 1n
gathered from yesterday’s evidence

1 can answer a little more

Doctor COLEMAN: [f T might interrupt, [ think
authoritatively than Mr. Shears. On behalf of the office of the secretary oI
e committee will receive, before

erved ]mm\iw that ti
11 report.
hing is that, In spite of the fact Mzy. Shears 18

state.I give you our unres
it ends 1tz deliberations, the fu

Mr. STEWART: The second t
we will still get the reports.

Mzr. Shears is not going. He has decided to stay until

g:()illf_".
Doctor COLEMAN!

this thing is through.
The Acting CHAIRMAN: [ will

again.

Jeave it in the hands of the committee to

decide when we should sit
Mr. Core: Is there any reply coming
Mr. WricaT: 1 will get the information out of this

The Acting CHAIRMAN: It is now after 1.00 o'clock and
be in order to adjourn at this time. We will adjourn at the call of the

from Mr. Wright?

report.

[ think it would
chair.

The meeting adjourned at 1.05 p.m. to meet again at the call of the chair.

~®

88943—3
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APPENDIX “A”

ORIGINAL OFFER OF THE DIRECTOR, THE VETERANS LAND ACT, FOR THE
PURCHASE OF 769 PARCELS OF FARM LANDS FROM THE CUSTODIAN
OF ENEMY PROPERTY

File No. J.L Name Appraisal Sale Price Increased Withdrawn
$ cts. | $ cts. $ cts

92 Adaehi A s cagnl ; k 38 00 00

93 Adaehd, MoK oo v o e 1 00 00

178 Amentors, A G Eanr S0y 2 00 9 00

85 Araki, T R SR 00 00

110 Bndo M. i e 00 00

111 EBitdo; T-and H. 2o 2 00 00

116 Paolmi-Wes voinra s i g 1,400 00 00

116 Fuleaman, 5. 000055 e ERie 225 00 00

172 Folsnmais K MG e 00 5 00
75 Fukawa, S R R 58 00 7 00
31 Fuhno. .2 mas s ot 5 00 7 00
31 Bajine, I cisoi i i v 00 00
87 5 B S . R AR S sl 3 00 X
89 Hashimoto, R..... 0 00
82 Hayashi, G...... 00
33 Hayashi. K. .. 7 00
143 Bashisnme; B0 000 oo 00
143 Hashizume, E.. 00
143 Hashizume, E.. : 00
143 Hashizume, E... .. R 795 00
18 ERnatan N i i s ke 00
46 Hisaoks, ¥., Sad= AR o 00
46 Hisaoka, I...... S e 351 00
94 Thehoaehs T = v e ,450 00
50 T A R ISR ) i 755 00
146 i ¥'o Tl ) oS o e 2,000 00 -
84 Kadoyama: L. .. 4008 s o 770 00
171 Kadonaga; T . v at s crrsiss i 731 00
112 Kamimire, K Saile oo vy 279 00
117 Watio: Kol - o o st e 887 00
19 Kitagawsa, Y et atiit ity 850 00 x
27 Konho oY il amieiasics Sl 769 00
27 Konhg, X, . oesiandies o 214 00
118 Nagata. Fii i oviea sivrs- v 500 00
118 KUao: M o g TR e v 668 00
141 Fbnoto; B it sy s nesie 623 00
141 Kunmimnoto; 8 SivissidiniGes S5 1,835
20 Miteunagn B ievis i vl 610 00
at (Moriyama, T......oooiveennne 5 oR ok
32 \Miyagawa, H..oooovoioiiannnnns | 280 00 275 00
24 Miyagawsa, T . i ciii ot e 1,000 00 982 00
107 Mo Yo e o 2,179 00 2,140 00
108 Mon =X iy it 512 00 503 00
17 Mori 8. T 500 00 491 00
17 g 890 00 874 00
3 17 Moriyama, T.......cooonevt i 79 00 | | RO . X
15607 120 Nalkamura, ... .05 s e i 1,300 00 1, 27600 . s vivonn v x
5419 408 Nakashima, T...... R A A 820 00 805 00
2865 2 Nishiyama, K....cooocoovione s 2,386 00 2,343 00
5430 196 Nahaura. ¥ ot g s 1,216 00 1,194 00
2883 77 Ogawa, K 970 00 952 00
1352 49 Qde B0 ... 1,265 00 1,242 00
10220 3 Ohashi, S 4,526 00 4,444 00
10220 3 Ohashi, S 449 00 441 00
10220 3 Ohashi, S 297 00 292 00
5435 90 BIRaRe B e s oy VoRe 2,100 00 2,062 00
5435 90 Okabe, D 96 00 94 00
5575 489 Okamura, M. ... cheerevenraness 453 00 44500,.0400 asa ey x
5445 1 T, s R ERRPOL - S 2,677 00 2,628 00
9332 113 0TS SR R o S A 328 00 322 00
5443 45 WD B e Ut s el 974 00 956 00
9331 30 G R i O, 1,600 00 1,571 00
2867\ 3 Bafto e e s Bt ¢
‘:”7()5jX 86 JLM!'.& Shigu Baitoi vs - v ow e o J 1,000 00 982 00
12227 220 MARDH B T e e R 4,229 00 4,152 00
4601 80 Sakon M) v, dkisessssie o 1,796 00 1,764 00
4601 80 Sakon; M .. .oci . sveies s inmal s sies 424 00 416 00

889433}
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File No.

/Otani, K.

STANDING COMMITTEE

Name

(Sakon, M
Sakon, I

Qa

Sato, S....
Senda, K.
Oikawa, M. N.
Shimomura, T.
Shimoda, K.
Uyemurs l‘
Shimoda, K..
'\]11\\”\ wx 41
Shiono, (In Trust).
ﬁl&il':l‘i.)\\.i‘ 4 2
Shirakawa, T.
Towomura, M..
lm\unml 1, M.
"as llllu [ 37

o

Tateyama, S..
Tsuji, K
L
Tsuji, S.
Umetsu,
Uyemura, 1.
Uyemura, I :
Watanabe, Y...
Watanabe, Y......
Yako, T...
Yanoshita, T.
Yanoshita, T.
Aoki, C

Aoki, K

Aoki, K.
Hattori, S.
Hattori, M.
Hayashi, T

Hs 1\ ashi, K..
Ikebuchi, T

Ito, Y.

Kimaea, k.
Kinoshita, A.
Kodama, T

=

Nakashima, U.

B v o W PR e S
OEamaGeY . s

o F2 7o e o B
Shigehiro, K.

Shikaze, K.. .

Shikaze, K.

Takamoto, S. ..

Yahiro, Kin
Abe, M.
Aomoto, L. . 7.
Arinobu, H...
Arinobu, M..

llHHl Sl e
Nakano, R........
1\\’:110. Y e

Otani, Vel e
Fujita, Y.......

Fukud: l. T
Fukunaga, S.....
Furuya, M. & Co.

Furukawa, G

K. \\ln‘ Trust Ve

EAd

Furukawa, G.. ...........

Appraisal

1,190 00
775 00

492 00

577 00
450 00
1,422 00
600 00
539 00
1,600 00
499 00
1,100 00
760 00
565 00
800 00

460 00
1, \lnl 00

793 00
368 00
615 00
850 00
1,420 00
880 00
880 00
91 00
340 00
2,190 00
299 00
240 00
130 00
1,151 00

"612 00
1,593 00

,500 00
1,218 00

2,808 00

729 00
I.(D‘.’% 00

1,155 00
264 00
15 nnn 00

Ty 4()0 00
731 00

Sale Price

$ octs.
505 00
749 00
702 00
1,743 00
1,593 00
1,168 00
761 00

483 00

567 00

529 00
1,571 00
490 00
1,080 00
746 00
555 00
786 00

452 00
1,827 00

191 00
869 00
185 00
1,352 00
108 00
779 00
361 00
7()4 00
35 00
,4 00
864 00
864 00
89 00
334 00
2,150 00
294 00
236 00
128 00
1,130 00
53 \H lN'] ,

L ‘)\ 00
],‘\ﬂ 00

601 00
1,564 00

1,482 00

1,196 00

2,757 00

716 00

1,074 00

1

509 00

1,134 00..

59 00
982 00
25 00

t]h 00

H’ 00.

Increased Withdrawn

$ cts.

Int.

.......... %
x
X
Int.
402 60 .
....... 5%
Int.
Int.
Int.
278 00
X
e
353 00
X
7342
X 8670
9386
4081
288 00 11970
8790
2759
> < 2885
8272
&%0\*

6980 ¢
6982)

A

149
187
194

68
154
127
138
350
175
166
246
279

263

176

\8ato, 8.5

I

Name

Furukawa, K.
Furuse, K... ..
Go, 1. g
Goryo, Y .
G
Gyotoku, U.
Hamaura, 5
Hamaura, S.
Hamaura,
Hara, K...
Hayami, M
Hidaka, T

\ Hidaka, K.

Hiramatsu, T.

J llmw\mi n‘i. H:

| Hori, S.

Horiuchi,
Hosaki, 5.
].[“‘ L]\] ;\l
Hosaki, S.
Hoyano, T......
Yamasaki, K....
Okasaki, 1.
Hoyaho ‘\11\ )X
Ichikawa, H.
nx‘fl\ l{
Imada, K.
Imada, T.

!Imada, !\

{Imada, L.
Imada, Y. e
Tinmtia, T,
Inouye, Y.
Isoshima, T... ...
Isoshima, Y.
Itaya, W..
Iwamoto, T...
Iwamoto, Bl
Iwase
[Kaju W
\Kajuira, D.
“Kanzaki, T
(Kato, K.

Kato, S.

Katsuno, C
Kawashima, A.......
Kawamoto,
Kawamoto, S
Kido, I\
Kid
Kika

Kobara, (

(Kohy, T. Mrs..
1 Kohy, N R
Kojima, I
(Kosaka, «
{ Kosaka, ‘ o
\ I\n»‘\l\ v Mol
{o

[ Kumamoto, H
| Kumamoto, T
J}\umamnm B
\Kumamoto, T

LT o DR

UBLIC

I\()\l]\‘l, e e AR

ACCOUNTS

\]]EH:wir;il

96 00
202 00
836 00

1,147 00

292 00
203 00
1,680 00
1,680 00
924 00
150 00

350 00
878 00
;170 00

940 00

3,635 00
2,760 00
1,986 00
3,038 00

392 00

1,350 00
252 00
Nil
866 00

9.269 00

)1 00
366 00
771 00

1,305 90

1,660 00

3,728 00

49 00
552 00

1,870 00
627 00
270 00

1,770 00

1,000 00

1,196 00
504 00
281 00

1,516 00

1,434 00

6<4 00
1,558 00
""" 1,571 00

3,145 00

496 00
418 00

1,482 00

701 00
430 00

Sale Price

3 cts.
1,669 00
167 00

00 .
22 00
h\] 00
,106 00
46 00
94 00
198 00
821 00
,126 00

287 00
199 00
,650 00
,650 00
907 00
147 00
344 00
862 00
3,113 00
280 00
731 00

2,710 00
1,950 00
2,983 00

385 00

1,326 00
248 00
Nil
850 00

2,228 00

359 l‘)()

757 00
1,281 00
1,630 00
3,661 00
48 00

0\’ 00
1,174 00
495 00
276 00
1,489 90
1,408 00
672 00

1,530 00
1,543 00

3,088 00
487 00
410 00

1,455 00

688 00
422 00

Inereased

s cts.

A

165

Withdrawn




166 STANDING COMMITTEE PUBLIC ACCOUNTS 167

File No. J.L. Name Appraisal Sale Price Increased Withdrawn File N 7.1 Name Appraisal Sale Price Increased W ithdrawn
! e No, L
$ cts. s cts. [ cts $ cts. $ cts. 3 cts.
55 Kusano, K % PR 2,241 00 2,200 00 : o 5 48 00 47 00
: J ) V. T c ()7 ¢ Ok, ES . s H g
11.\1 Maehara, K 500 00 491 00 ¥ "i)’” “),].l—‘ ()lkixlm F. e 947 00
H;"_j \]:It-!_\:tl':i. M 23 1,110 00 1.090 00 “(\((‘ 'M& Umlll’:lh Qi Garis 600 00
;"n_ Makino, '\1, L S : 1,300 00 1,276 00 \"”‘ ()mm‘:!‘ =3 3,010 00
285 i}:u.«mm'ﬁ[ A Y : 1,100 00 1,080 00 Onagi -I\'v L 750 00
> (Matsuo, K 3 =k e 5 o T Mie. srly Ooto). . 330 00 32
199 “Mateno B ] 755 00 741 00 (\3",';)“\ e R R T
209 Matsuoka, T ey 1,443 00 1,417 00 Oramate M. 4 LSS 995 00 977 00
686 Miyasaki, M : 3 ; 3,345 00 3.984 00 ].'\j“.],l K. g o 0000 1,380 00
261 Matsunie, I....... i 484 00 475 00 \'\‘ltk“ll\".l T 2 . 100 00 98 00
284 Matsumoto, Y : 419 00 411 00 l\'j.k:nn;nn. e 268 00 263 00
36 Mende, S..... ; 131 00 129 00 Q, m‘ R 2.145 00 2,106 00
346 Miki, Y oo dhe : . 939 00 922 00 ;’tll\y-';"lvw“'l' . 986 00 968 00
270 Mishima, T BLiE) - 1,000 00 982 00 ;'im'l«lv‘w‘nw G g ‘(];l())
: f T 7 ksl e £ 1,300
264 102 00 395 00 Int. Seko, . a5
210 2 E Seo, M. e ? ?
- 997 00 979 00 Seto, M. : P 1 H~ 00 i
320 ’ 765 0 e Shigemi; T : e 901 00 885 00
— 8 B : S s s apal i el 00 1,991 00
130 Toris ) s Sitesh 503 00 194 00 \],11’1“,)(1 o & e 507 00 e S e X
130 Nishikawa, S A e s Y ¢ 2 00 709 00 Sy imizu l‘ = e 276 00 271 00
598 200  Mochizuki, N. .. .. s . 2,258 00 2,217 00 Ekiaon B, 918 00 901 00
6984 986  Mochizuki, S.. Sl S o 074 00 - 58,03600 ;ﬁl;:mu [\- 900 00 884 00 i
7366 248 Morikawa, K....... 3,156 00 3,099 00 Qhin S 27, ; 1,861 00 i 227 00
8680 103 Morikawa, M : Ry b Bow?” \‘)lﬂ '\\ = 752 00 7
8. \Morikawa, F. ... o B0 RS N0 Shishido, | 1,000 00 9
42  Mukai, O St 2,384 00 2,341 00 Shbro-k Mo 699 00 686 00 e
42 Mukai, O.. o 2 590 00 579 00 o ak e oI R . s 1,281 00 123 28
354 Mukaida, K. .. > 2,558 00 2 512 00 e \\m\(l; s e AT 96 00 95 00
354  Mukaida, K..... . 237 00 233 00 e (Tada, G... i . 505, 00 496 00
| 4/! Mukuda, N 3 ; 894 00 878 00 X Tada, T R . R
nt. 363 Nabeta, M 212 00 208 00 : Taht B A i 26050 1,237 00
15 Nabuto, F. Mrs.... s =7 2 = ,l«f"l' . ; 102 00 100 00
57 b ; 466 00 458 00 ; x H.‘"_' 4:_) ’1“‘-\.1\‘-1\]"\. D- . 525 00 5“% 00 oy
207 Yoshihara, I 2 ”[(11—' ‘4') rl‘l]\‘ B .\h;' R ey s 1.116 00 1,096 00 84 00
; 210\ Yoshitara B 0 1,000 00 982 00 §10 Sodl o e B N 1,200 00 1,178 00
g7 e i 1,728 00 1,697 00 8710 975 - Takasaki, S.... i 200100
s 69 [ O 2,405 00 2,362 00 5 12 Takashima, T--. e 1,300 00
1928 299 \:lk;lxmn':u M.. : s ” imd 0 Takaghinis, Yros 240 00 6
15467 % \Nakamura, H... : 2,187 00 2,147 00 ",“‘,;-(; e aahiin: T - " 9,184 00 . 2,145 00
fons 66  Nakano, A.. _ 1,000 00 982 00 f',f.f‘:, 1-’& Tobeichs Moe o 468 00 460 t";
3 ¢ T, JoL ¢ 2 bE { . 229 218
s e Q""’«.:ﬂm, R . 818 00 803 00 9410 {88 7 o kauBhl; Yo as e ot o 1‘\1\, ())lo
5074 12 ;\J”“‘““’v J... - 2,913 00 2,560 00 9405 155  Takiguchi, H. ‘(Mrs.) 4-_‘-(; 3&' 176 00
0d/ 43 Nakano, J Included 300 00 9405 196 Takiguehi; F.. oo e spae s n ot - 1\';}‘ : \'ln --------- g
Tole \ above 8714 101 Takimoto, Y...:.-::- . : et o000 - )
Nakano, 8..... : 770 00 6661 158 - Kakumash, 8. oFe i ti 214 08 ot ]";1: (l),(,
o g 1,249 00 1,22 6968 915  Tamura, J. Uil T e
.»\All‘*"l“l- \\ . 572 00 562 00 5280 ony ~ [Tamura, M....... i tianergn 2,008 (D
Namba — =
* ik B g A ¢ Y o A0 5316 oo T aTira; X valo b TR
e R S e ’ il e e SRR T 2
i*:v’]'.!.’b”' M. e =t 207 00 203 00 5986 ] \Tamura, T....... me A 736 00
»\,n«mln{ e St : 644 00 632 00 4840 Tanaka, S...-c.-- : BY300 . L s X
Natsuhara, I\. i . S Al ; 2,363 00 2,320 00 4840 Tanaka, S.....- S ” ( 1.765 00
(.\)1[4’111;\;’)1(:.1‘]\. s L 2 250 00 246 00 4840 Tanaka, S... oy - 11 {;‘) ((,]()) ll ‘10:') 00
daguchi, F...... : Tanaks 4 e y 220 Y i
Odaguchi, B......... ‘ 598 00 587 00 5 F‘::‘:L‘: _\L Aei s e - I
Odamura, T e el 2,955 00 2,902 00 Taniguchi, B.oo s v o 2"".'2‘ U}], W)ﬁj 00
:;«%unmm. ”{ =l R 47 00 " 46 00 Tanigtchi, R.. - stpesriie q}‘,l.—\) (()\U 290 00
Jdamura, R : z oS T e #IS
|Odamura, N....... - v 304 00 299 00 ’ll’l-llf/‘ﬁ]:\‘iu,\. Wi 3 e N s g 1,200 00 L %h‘; ((;((:
1'151““:“' S, 52 00 7 ;17jumi‘. A s ';1 00
,(;)IL’;I“:“-,\ 1,319 00 Toluynsty X, o0 P 930 00 913 00
J < 2 Ters e N2 _ 2 pe .
\Miyamota, S 1,031 00 Sk VR SRR L 00 994 00
1;1\1\ K. N AL £ 3.392 00 "nmll, S e el 488 00 479 00
S { \ bl
kg pe : e : 1,300 00 1,276 00 ¢ L S 504 00 =
A, % R 2 g 320 00 ... esesbass 3
4 Oka, ] 1,900 00 1,866 00 &7 g i g 330
5003 11 Okabe, K : e il o I“‘_J“{"L. FI" 7 gt 434 00 426 00
8692) ; LR VTR 1,139 00 1,118 00 Tusuyuki, 1......-° 1,219 00 1,197 00
3692 = Okada, T Tehi I R e 1218 19
3666 305 < i R SR 2 . chimart, 2.. .. - 174 00 171 00
sl = | Karatsu, N SRR ' 1,051 00 1,032 00 Uohimaru, K. ... assece S - 4
9837 ]:(" E;iizlhzl.\}}’j- M. s 133 00 8080 0 ; x 247 e i v PG 1,088 00 1,068 00 ...ooaenses 3
5278 955  Okano, M 2,404 00 ,360 00 Int. = Dot T o vde-are 000 g ggge00.  1,242.00
6974 Oki H.. 210 00 206 00 189 Ura, I..... Fos ey S 1,750 00 1,718 00
6970/ 943 (UXL Ol T e e 206 Utsonomiya, G.....- e 563 00 553 00
4 Oki; T 5o S o 161900 A0l O Int. 366 124 Uyeno, H.....ocneeee b i 293 00 288 00
; 3366 380 Wade B, a5 Rl Eromst it s? 28
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STANDING COMMITTEE
PUBLIC ACCOUNTS
N/ 169

File No. 15
TR Name A\
Appraisal Sale P
Sale Price Increased W F
: e Vithdraw
\\"." _ D cts. e fi . et Iile No. s i Nlame
W K (EEidon gts; Sns Appraisal Sale Price Inc
Y T \‘ s :]:; 1 ereased ydrawn
? 1,487 00 Int "E']'f,' . 2 - 1' : ik ® cts.
¢ it 713 T : 292 00 287
Ya - 3 1,222 1,200 00 1602 s e e e :m 00
Y: K T 1,614 00 1,585 00 8991 I{ : SE e 826 00 CRAB8 A r - X
Yamamoto, ; 50 00 9 00 4653 s I D 1,849 00 316
K 2 49 00 094 8 1,816 00
\;m..mw ». R.. 50 00 4 4500 726 00 713 00
Yamamoto, T o Taki, T 1,416 00 551 o si200 797 00
‘amamoto, U. ; ';:_, 00 :",‘)\ 20 Takake, K : firer T P e 4.4.) I:,I() 466 00 e s
030 00 7040 32 Tanaka, T 45l S 610 00 600 00
590 00 liul'l 319 Tanivama e e 456 00 448 00
o 41885 ( : G Bl BIREEE 921 00 ¢
o 73§ i ateishi, I. (Dec 940 00
664 , A. JEhy -;;?I‘Y“l Sop UmkgrSTiE vt s
6662 : o 1098 2000 Olane & 372 00 660 00 :
6076 Yokoyama, T. 1,028 00 1,009 00 13386 959 '!%u‘llu'n-]i o S : Sl e X
Yoneyama, R: ey ; 741 00 4502 299 'T‘:-ll{«x]llii‘ M. G N 2,067 00
\-m-m‘!"l' G. ‘ S 1, : * 296 Y:I‘n;:ul:l '8 Rl ! 6 00
\»tmi\?{ la, M. 97t 240 \':||||;H:u‘|1n I g R e o o 2,370 00
27;\\?}4:;1, ¥. 2.765 00 oy 268 Yamamoto, K Fl L l.,\.4() 00
\)"-..1?1.:1‘ E. 3‘1,.\1 00 : Yamamoto, S...... e '~|(“-l 00
\,mmh;., SR lAv,‘.f‘.’,} 00 : Yanoshita, S. R 1,795 00 1,762 00
Int. \,Hr%\;k:m:,, e 3,689 00 e Yasumatsu, K 2 11“ 00 461 00
‘oshino, K. 1,550 00 AT Yonemits R e 9,453 00 2,409 00
Yoshioka, A... 1,705 00 \},,,H “,] su, K(In U.B.A).... .- i 00
Yoshioka, K 1,822 00 - e e TR e 5 00
Aratake, S. 1,376 00 ('hi\'m, ™ - e AT l’\ 00~ e X
tlum N 3 00 o 8= el B R e 241 00 g
R 431 00 F e i i ety 1,115 00
Endo, T... ' 47500 466 00 S R R e 1,701 00
Eto, S..... et 1,081 00 1 “”‘ 00 g Fujimoto, M Rl 455 00
Fugikawa, S......... : £ 2,887 00 ; Il l:;“ ¢ a0g | Tshikawa, J..cveian s 1,629 00
i'llllm‘k.;m-;t, it e 1 _’13 00 : 7384 Ishikawa, Sl 200 00 196 00
anda, M.i.. .. . 980 00 9682 00 Kinoshita, S 1 483 £ =
Haraga, M........ 78 00 76 00 Pulkiraoto, Ko o 00 1,456 00
Hinaten. Y, e D6 1.946 0 ,,,/‘: ( Kamachi ' 1,290 00 1,267 00
M I . jii 0 1,223 00 Ki 1 i, 05y 1,000 00 982 00
Morizaki, F....... Yoty . 870 00 ey Cioahita, K. . .0l S ' opa 982
e : 1,604 00 1 :1;1 . el G S o e 1,240 00
e s 1,009 00 ‘m"" b I\;inoshitu, 5. 4'!3 ot 49 00..........- <
T araira. I, . R 1,649 00 1 '[;-]( 0 Kinoshita, K... 65 00 456 00
Inouye, S b S 289 00 ’ ]\,‘l E)l) CoreaEE e ey . (])1() 00 108 00
. . 9 e i i PO T O ¥ % 5 ( 9 <
Kamim o 240 00 2 l:” Masuhara, A.....oooieneqees < i(,\"(], “,P\ T‘[M-z s
Katsura, S.. : . 1.379 00 0 Mochiztley, Tii. e ; 2 90 1,011 06..........:. <
Kaan ¥ T S 1951 00 00 Morishita, N it 56900 559 00
Kinoshits 2 oy 5 1\ 00 Nagara, G S LA e 2,654 00 2. 606 00
\ ita, M. -,U 4 00 ¢ 56 00 Kbk ' = el et e e L 4 veae s 182 00 =0
Kodama, 8. 485 00 4"!‘) Mako i . - s 1 867 00 l..‘,l) 00
I§Ullimom‘ 5 S i H@ 00 il 1L 00 N hlml(hl M., Co. Litd B .41-’16 ( 1,833 00
Kusano, A Sk --Qllv 00 ) Nishiguchi, M., Co. Ll\lvu e L0 0 118 00.........- X
Moivics S l.mn; 00 1519 Nishisuchi, M., Co. I e :;m} 88 ; (('.4\‘ e e X
Maruyama, e Y ,623 00 i Nitta, M. et 1YEs ,005 00 . s
yama, S. Int. ofl e e e e 1,481 00 ; i
Masuda, S 713 0 4 Oselty, M0 - ‘o 1,4
Matous ,K_ __________ ’4\> 00 Lo B e o8 S .'{QL; ll)l((]) _:\_)'; 00
Mats p B e u“n 00 B Ui Bl yx 71 00
M t};ti::]l\u((nilh, ______ bt e = e 496 00 487 00
Miki, L o R R R SZ‘IIU\H\I)U.\‘ s ! 1,833 (]le; 1"50? ‘UO
\]lmut RROR RS e A ) ¢ U Shibata, C i e £,§\ )0
{{ T\I ________ %500 00 Thi_{!ohi\n O b s :;‘:; = 5% %
A, B . 644 00 kaoka, H Ea ges 968 0
1 T | R < 2 s o e B Mo SO R 1,312 00 1.988 (
QI‘”'lkll\\'zl, e oy 998 00 —~(~}i(§ :):) T :i\‘\‘i a, e R e 2.9242 00 'Zy:’l)] ()](l)i
;\I,“"ﬁlk:mli, e el T 1,007 00 989 [Jn; Vlovk }f"\" bt 1,173 00 1,152 00
N akamura, S. 5 oo 450 00 449 00 \«1\12:: ‘I\X;H' Mo e - 1,495 00 1,468 00
ishimoto, K. .. St 1,250 00 1,227 O S 111 00 109 00
512 Noda, G\ o1o01. 1L o400 238000 1*’31?\{[%«(;"1" & e S e
4496) Maddogoe - ; 192 00 189 00 L R e 546 00 '536
Int. 1268/ Ogata, K. R R RERRE 1,07500 1,083 00 Tl e L 1,915 00 b 00
| Nakag: Cee i ) , 055 Goto 58 > ()
Oka. U, (M Gooooonn Sy L 292400 2,184 0 ey Goto, M. .. boe o2 Bl {1
Oka, U. (Mrs.)." . J 2,184 00..... ; Gsta T 56 00 55 00
394¢ Orida, I. .. R i i X 700y S nn MR 425 00 7
4()(‘) Obidg. Mo v o i 1\;\ . 479 00 '(m‘ X 2 L‘() b
0 Orida, M. .. gty # L7 e 23 0 93
9310 Ovait - e 623 00 il ot 1,567 00 1,53 00
5577 Builo, o e = 2,100 ( s 2 Gotor Yoo k08 00 587 00
08 ‘\Unp AT S 2,100 00 2,062 00 I Hofatbhi D s v A o8/
5964 ﬂmm oy e st o o 792 00 =mQ nt. Hasl ST 121 00 119 00
7038 S i R e - 778 00 aShimoto, Yoo i ovrereoeees . 46 00 0
518'4 :ﬁ“m' S e ‘1,858 00 9 Hd\luh\ll\ e LR e i 3,284 00 3
Shikaze, Yo e ’ 13)1" 11:2.;1' Sl N e 5,411 09 “)'“” 00
R ”J() ”“ b\(]’ In]l,\"l‘:”” ....... ol o eyl (il—i 00 7\]_) 00
Inaba, Y. ingriiny o 1,910 00 1,875 00
Eome e i 1,285 00 1,262 00
1,728 00 1,697 00

4‘.)31 674 Kamada, MR R e




File No.

8631

8629

WZ.Q

T .

600
600
600
672
629

572
906
413
413

{Wakai, C.

Hirose, C.

STANDING COMMITTEE

NHHH‘

Katsumi, K.
Kawata, T.
Koizumi, Y.
M: aruyama, l

| Mukai, K.

Naga, H.....
Nagamori, M.....
Nagasaka, K.....
Nishiyama, T.

Nishiyama, Y....
Note, K.
Oikawa, E.
Oikawa, I
Oikawa, T.
Oikawa, U.
Okabe, K.
Onotera, H.
Onotera, £ X

2

Sakurai, S....
Sano, N.....
Saruwatari, H.
Sato, K.
Sasaki, K.
Sato, M.
Shudo, S.
Sugawara,

.\‘znniuk 4
\‘uml\; on
Suzuki I\.

‘u/u]u. § 5
Suzuki, S.
Suzuki, J.. ..
Suzuki, T.
Suzuki, G.
Tagushi, K.
Takahashi, K
Takahashi, S.
Takata, H. Y..
Takahashi, T..
Takayama, Y.
Takahashi, S.
Takenaka, S...
Tamaki, F
Tamaki, F.
Tamaki, F
[]Hh A

{87 beadtieien R
Wakai, S.

Yanoshita, T.. ..
Yukawa, Y.
Yukawa, Y.
E nta, i

Y

jki, H..
Fujinami, S....
Fukunaga, G.
Fukushima, T.
Hasebe, Y.......
Hl\hmmm N
Hig :
”ll\hld K
Hirasaw s
Hirose, A....
Hirose, T.

Honda, G.
Hoshiko, T.
Hoshiko, T...

(Dec’d.). :

Appraisal

8 cts.
56 00
1,836 00
1,720 00
1,045 00
613 00

780 00

1,380 00
1,610 00
2,066 00

2,634 00

269 00
240 00
183 00
144 00
1,601 00
1,963 00
626 00
33 00
45 00
,206 00
190 00
474 00

- b0 v

5 ’4 00
H/ 00
47 00
926 00
285 00
394 90
384 00

418 00

1,967 00
116,00
376 00
242 00
791 00
681 00

1,013 00

1,287 00
948 00

1,042 00

2,057 00
269 00
94 00

1,908 00
148 00

1,786 00

45 00
1,011 00
1,380 00
1,459 00

606 00
683 00
42 00
445 00
1,112 00
53 00
222 00
2,115 00
1,476 00
2,421 00
36 00
621 00

575 00
1,476 00
55 00

Sale Price
8 Ccti8s.
55 00

1,803 00

1,689 00 .

1,026 00
602 00

766 00

1,355 00
1,581 00
2,029 00

264 00
236 00
180 00
141 00

00
27 00

615 00

5,433 00
2,793 00
1,184 00
187 00
465 00
1,743 00
1,219 00
2,295 00
640 00
514 00

439 00 .

46 00
909 00
80 00

410 00

1,931 00
114 00
369 00
238 00
777 00
669 00
995 00

1,264 00
931 00

1,023 00

2,020 00
264 00
92 00

,873 00

145 00

1,754 00
44 00

(n 100 .

41 00
437 00
1,092 00
52 00
218 00
2,077 00
1,449 00
2,377 00
35 00

610 00

565 00
1,449 00
54 00

Increased Withdrawn

$ cts.

"

6906
5080
4979
8788
l()(} 39

7¢ )4.)
6916
Int. 799
Int. 1249

3845

3847
6899
13433
10203
6366
9602
7041
3320

Int.
Int.

97 00

7536
3918
7538
2208
x 6908
1506

5‘\ 53
906
8780
4930
10156
7424

Int.

680
480
581
462

Nar

Tkada: G v
Imahashi, L..
Imahashi,

Imamasu, H. Y..

Inokuchi, Y.
Inouye, Z..
Ioki, H.
1107 G
Ito, K.
Ito, S.
Kado, S...
Kado, S.
Kanai, F..
Kato, 'L

PUBLIC

ne

Katsutnay K vuuh ot
Rymoaray T

[Kimura, S...

| Imahori, K.
Kosngi, U. .. .
Kubodera, Y.
Kurahara, €
Kurio, K.
Kurio, K.
Maeno, K.
Maruno, T...
Mori, S.. bl
Morimoto, S....
Morioka, K.
(Mototsune, X.
Mototsune, 'I :
Naganobu, C

Nakamura, H.. At

Nakamura, J.
Nakamura, J.
Nakamura, S.
Nakano, S. S..
Nishiguchi, M.
Nishihata, J.
Nishioka, S....
Nobuhara, Z.
Ohana, B... ..
Obani 7%
Ohori, M.. ..
Ohonix Xvin-.
Onishi, E...
Omsbhi; T,
Ono, S.
Ono, S
U'u)(h 3Ta, I{

Otani, 4o
Otsuki, B
Otsuki, T
qu]ll “

Shigehiro, S
Shimamoto, T
‘\]mmu.m S
Shinohara, K
Shintani, N..
Sunada, N :
Takahashi, M.
Tamaki, K
Tamaki, K
Tanaka, G

Tanizaki, M.. i &

Tashima, H
Tomita, H.
Tsuchida, S.

(In

trust)....

Tsuchimoto, Y.

Tsukishima, H
Tsumura, A
Tsumura, C.

ACCOUNTS

Appraisal

$ cts.

\l)\ 00

n(i 00
1,650 00
3,980 00

679 00
1,041 00

228 00
3,777 00
1,101 00
382 00
3,750 00

206 00

617 00

225 00

472 00

1,060 00
1,430 00
502 00

95 00
799 00
1,870 00
1,325 00
661 00

550 00
3,373 00

387 00

1,159 00
2,992 00
260 00
245 00
1,600 00

821 00
150 00
525 00

669 00
737 00
1,618 00
800 00
1,27
3,579 00
1,114 00
418 00
1,064 00
1,587 00
346 00
1,314 00
565 00
50 00

32 00
650 00
1,000 00
1,342 00
1,402 00
1,194 00
525 00
816 00
143 00
1,641 00

1le Price

8 cts.
302 00
1,989 00
3,626 00
369 00
1,620 00
3,908 00
667 00
1,022 00

3,709 00

1,081 00
375 00 .

382 00

1 00

606 00

221 00

463 00

1,041 00
1,404 00
493 00
93 00
785 00
1,836 00
1,301 00
649 00
540 00
3,312 00

380 00

14 3 00
3,449 00
806 00
147 00
516 00
1,958 00
210 00
221 00

- 1,026 00

1,094 00
1,232 00
1,041 00
175 00
246 00
6 00
7 00
724 00
1,589 00
785 00
255 00
3,514 00
1,094 00
411 00
1,045 00
558 00
340 00

D4
9.
i

Q00
J‘l 00
42 00

Increased

) cts.

80 00

(1 LA A Bl S

982 00
,318 00
,377 00
,173 00
515 00
801 00
140 00
,611 00

P b et

Withdrawn




172 STANDING COMMITTEE PUBLIC ACCOUNTS 173
File No. Jki; Name Appraisal Sale Price Increased Withdrawn £ 15 i Noie Appraisal Sale Price Increased Withdrawn
S % sts 8ot § ds. § a8 cla
5614 g, B s S e T 824 00 809 00 2 133 00 131 00
3837 e O e e 179 00 176 00 e o 090 982 00
8781 rano, 8. ..... : 1,611 00 1,582 00 s osives e S R R R s
900 Watanabe, T 5 1,488 00 1 461 00 Kawabata, B........... 137 00 13 { 00
1327 e R e e L e i T et L 6AR700- 10,377 0D
7 Yamasgla 8 ua i 8 : 116 00 114 00 K: l;‘ ass e 3,100 00 3,044 00
Yamasaki, S : S 691 00 678 00. .. X Koba Y“~ R 500 00 491 00
\V?llluvl\h”,.‘k, M 3 3 AR 1,617 00 1.588 00 ' ]\.m'hl.‘. H vvvvvvvvvvvvvvv \ o 747 00 X
e e 691 00 678 00 S e ool gy e 00 LATO0.. .. 1
oshioka, o S : 270 0 265 ( | Komori, Fooooverneneeie ) ; :
G . 730 00 736 00 64 00 (ROl B < i 3,419 00 3,357 00
I ujii, EE. : RS G 3 1,741 00 1,710 00 140 1\ Komori, : CRodbai 2.650 00 ‘,3J>l)2 00
Hinatsu, K......... ; 2’ 492 00 2 447 00 : Konishi, I’ ...... i 00 953 00
Hirashima, Y. .. A 892 00 876 00 Int. Koyanagi, \‘;, el ST e 24 00 29 00
Hosaka, C : _ 985 00 967 00 I‘“““‘,‘“ e 1,793 00 1,761 00
e ‘ 366 00 e e 1,105 00 1,085 00
I(t 11”: L\ : ‘)|:3 ;;:: 556 'A\li\‘\m(‘my | e e Sy \ 675 00 663 00
i\ \1: 1, :}j g RGO G 1,2 1,178 00 m‘“(ﬂ(; 11); ‘2‘11;(“;“1"1“331“” Uy L R e 008 00 -7 1o HRH D
Aaita, . A B e 279 00 > DAE - DLIBODS S ent i S \
Kamiya, J............. 1, 005 4969 (Mori, M.. L © 235000 2,307 00
500 Katsumoto, J........... d ; ]yt_]([':ll) ([;:)) ' AL 605 x{ﬂnl\ e A =
Tl:u!v_, Kishiyama, K...... : 700 00 687 00 : e »;\1‘”_?' el e 80 00 79 00
“1)1)“1‘;3 i:n].n Ve i 8.4 614 00 8037005 . s X (7’!;2» Mcioaiiin. 1(_ ............... &0 00 _m 00
e 0 ’-’-\d“ “- ; : ; 727 00 7 2,945 00
4206 Minaki, K....... e 800 00 7‘\13 ((;]:;) 549 .\\}‘” ‘h ami, 575 00
7380 Miyada, 3 867 00 536 “‘” ‘l\‘m” 806 00 \\[l 00
8679 Mori, l\. Ao 1.439 00 < “‘““k‘”“ 1,407 00 1,382 00
7281 Nagamatsu, D. ... .c0o0oren. .. 7 2’ 674 00 ] 80 00 19.00
(\I_y.\l Magarhatsi, Gl ohend 7 '7'” 00 689 45 \\l{u lu\( Ll 650 00 ] AR P X
1540 gamatsu, N........... G0 550 00 530000 - % R e Nabade M 2,776 00 2,726 00
1482 gamatsu, 8................ 93 00 91 00 Yl foo0 518 Naruse, H.K.... cos AN g7 B
1482 Nagamatsu, T..... A ,224 00 1,202 00 1(1)(;((;: 564 Nishida, M e 15500700 5T ATSLO0
it -‘QJ‘_]" awa, 3 e e A A 600 00 589 00 ;,;”‘Q 564 Nishida. M 1,000 00 ; 982 00
200 Nishiziki, T... el § 794 00 94U0 e Nishii, K : = 2,125 00 2,086 00
4198 Omalar e ol s 37 00 4966 et e 1,500 00 1,473 00
1720 ® 39! (D20 vo 8 o Eeeies S S b 838 3 00 4:)(\“1 \:\}:t ; ‘e : 975 00 957 00
Sai S \ ) v R .
\::::)»l EAGS o oot 1,163 00 1,142 00 39191 Q‘Q{iiﬂ R e 500 00 591 00
3¢ R R S 775 00 761 00 , NRIRAE e e e 877 00 861 00
38! ;\':Lk;m_mt‘n. S IR 2,089 00 2,051 00 '4(“.’\, Okamoto, H....... e s s 218 00 _1;{ 00
4 BUBIIEERS - 2 e mie i ey, 1,238 00 1,216 00 4968 Okamotdy Haoonovie e 417 00 409 00 ;
425 Suzuki, S. 3 00 56 00 54 Okimi, N Vo A 00000 1,080 00 x
4 ‘T:l!.\llmi, 850 00 35 00 River ].x h( 0. l hl o 5,142 00 5,049 lN‘] \
\ 457 P Earamaars, O o1t A River I 1\11( o 1.t 120 00 118 00 X
4)[7):;‘) i 1 l1‘hl”lllnl R TR e 422 00 414 00 114 00 \:|\( r Fish Co. Ltd. 80 00 79 00 X
5(—)“;_3 (4)_;; %m(mlom BB e S _ 8300 82 00 <L ama, F. . 850 00 835 00
5005 ka et . 3,001 00 2,947 00 K0 K. : % g
._)1)“.) 456 421 00 413 00 =03 3 761 00 747 00
1(;2‘5“ a8 : 2t 790 00 775 00 200 Fe 1,135 00 ,114 00
39;,3 4’.’; Bl "1‘1 G 1,800 00 1,767 00 eh 1,589 00 1,560 00 X
741 bt ATy e 3,100 00 3,004 00 S 268 (K
7 732 LT e P | N e S 80 00 79 00 A 1 C 1,366 00
3319 733 Fukushima, J 2066 00 9 ()f,}) 00 e 3,033 00 2 978 00
528 Bk awa N e o T e T'O(M 00 “ 989 00 : al ‘w,'” Q 1,100 00 1,080 00
.'_rg.') Hamamoto, U.... ]::;:‘;i) 00 1 33(_, 00 X \»,_W;,]}'v 1,912 00 1,877 00
16k Hamaura. M., it 08T G075 giaa gl L : Shimano 795 00 712 00
t_).io Hashimoto, Y.... 700 00 ‘(}‘i' 00 e
519  Hayashi, I 600 00 530 00 875 00 859 00
515  Hayashi, R........ 1,998 00 1,962 00 1,640 00 1,610 00
566 Hikida, M... . .. ; 1,800 00 1.767 00 Lgesdn .. hal o
561 Hikida, " ‘4 S 1,198 00 ]‘1~’. 912 00 896 00
(Hikida, Y... 1 e ,176 00 908 00
703 ")"Nu L' _______ 2 646 00
\}nml\nm e ( 355 00 349 00 1,013 00 ERE T X
(T 1klim\}n G { e ; 1,043 00
‘gm\l“L; ,,,,,,,,, S ‘ 1;:?‘:;: 9076 00 2,038 00
491 oshida, h‘ st e St | el Seak 4’(;” . : 5 1.927 00 1,802 00
’%?}:lill]hl:},jl e ( 3,828 00 r BN SR NS e X 4964) a Yamamoto, N 1.920 00 {.885 00
! 6005 R0 Yamamoto, M. e
= ] 9 531  Yoneda, H. : 1,300 00
s A >0 1 609 Yonemoto, G. (i
1,006 00 O8800E T s X s 0 \v(,,ﬁl.a.{;«,, K. 12 L e
G2 . 1401 492 Yoshida, S. ; 2, V95
‘j(:‘; 1,712.00 1,681 00 ﬂtt Em 492  Yoshida, S. : 3'875 00 3,805 00
201 00 197 00 Int. 7922 soq | Yoshisaki, Y... o 1 570 00 1,542 00

2315 ey \Isomura, T.




Sale Price
$ cts.

1,056 00

7,083 00
189 00
3,760 00
859 00
1,414 00
2,815 00
459 00
1,515 00
469 00
100 00
199 00
3,056 00
560 00
2,413 00
442 00
1,209 00
166 00
49 00
108 00

697 00 ..

1,519 00
Nil

736 00 ..

193 00
48 00

Increased Withdrawn

$ cts.
.......... =
3,531 00
...... <
....... X
X

3,818 22

3,818722

61,552 00

853,817 22
61,552 00

174 STANDING COMMITTEE
File No J.L Name Appraisal
> : : $ cts
306 [Tsuchihashi, G......... &
< Y ;1smlu‘ J IR 1,075 00
; 236 7,213 00
nt. lu)) 140 191
5419 408 1,829 00
5420 23 575 00
407 Shikaze, M. (
114 Tateyama, 1. ] 44[] 00
409 Yamanouchi, K...... .
409 Yamanouchi, K....... 1,4
465 RERGawa: ¥ i s h\ 00
%52 Konishi, K. I()" 00
: 512 Kumagai, M. 203 00
13‘?()() 511 Kibnead, o o _lb’ 00
1626 451 M: nxu\lnt\ C. 7( (
11490 496 Mitsui, S. )’ ) o
4241 386 Bakamoto; Moo b
1«1)1_)31) 480 DRIRRIE: S s e
75¢ 490 Takahira, F. R
Int. 1342 R L i e S “,33 8(:
126 ) 242 Ftieak s lllj() ()([)
1:)9((1 746 Kawasaki, M : 1710 O(
10873 148 - Konishi, H. .=v i : 1,547 00
7 W8 o Kogahi H. . S i
10875 e CKOHERGE o ; 750 00
1f)84:) 749 Konishi, S............ ‘1‘;0 o
3441 741 Yamazaki, Boas vas oubsl 4‘; 88
768 0 849, ¢
..................... 865,672 00 849,999 00
TN i
Leldie T BEII T aGRy B TS 865,672 00
............ ey Gt o e = R ORE- 08
700

802, 988 UU

9 ¢
(53,2|))

2

PUBLIC

APPENDIX

ADDITIONAL OFFER OF THE DIRECTOR, Tt
PURCHASE OF 42 PARCELS OF

ACCOUNTS

LSB"’

IE VETERANS’

175

LAND ACT, FOR THE

FARM LANDS FROM THE

. CUSTODIAN OF ENEMY PROPERTY
File No. Fola Name Appraisal Sale Price Increased Withdrawn
$ cts. 8 cts. $ cts.
5427 925 Ayukawa, K. .cooooivniinaa. s 708 00 694 00
4611 918 \l\\ ulm\lx a, 'P .................... 1,434 00 1,405 00
5437 o \I HEHeRE T oL e e L e FEs
5333}K U T T LR S S %) 477 00 467 00
9781 920 Takah BERY ¥ ey e 752 00 737 00
5580 912 Tomomitea, FEi L. 0o cnvnees 640 00 627 00
5580 913 Fomomitan Bl 5, o a i 123 00 121 00
5581 919 o B Tl st e s e 350 00 343 00
3006 911 Yameadea, S5t e s i 863 00 846 00
9340 924 Nakashima, F..o oo e oo iin 935 00 916 00
6909 917 [Imat\u R gDl el 2 207 00 203 00
4816 T (Tkeda, A . i rirsinysas 2 A an
4083) 916 {lkeda, R Ty { 345 00 338 00
4241 386A Sakamoto, M .................... 584 00 572 00
1534 799 Morisawa, N 594 00 882 Vo X
55111 /Tamura, Gy rdion 1 e e oty
5452/ 759 \Lunul\,\, | LN IE s A e [ 1,127 00 1,104 00
806 Nishimura, e R O 1,052 00 1,031 00
804 Sakata M xS 867 00 850 00
803 \oshula Y R M S 964 00 945 00
775 Nakashima, B..v 0o oo ivon 550 00 539 00
771 \I"Lg.xtd ] U A e e o 746 00 731 00
902 SUMIE N s e RN A 1,454 00 1,425 00
762 00w i M RSt e S 1,041 00 1,020 00
Int. 760 Tehiyama, F..cc.0 ooy 2,148 00 2,105 00
~Int: 760 Uchiyama, T 616 00 604 00
754 ateashi, Eiivuecs 1,616 00 1,584 00
(Kobayakawa, ] are
ke 894 { Kobayakawa, 1,400 00 1,372 00
il eMikadal Moy Sl sl i e 1,576 00 1,544 00
782 Muraksami, ool 1,310 00 1,284 00
784 MR B o s Dy 1,008 00 988 00
784 Murakami, T.... 177 00 174 00
780 Ito, N g ‘lk‘) 00 969 00
785 \Yum}\ vmi, LM 2 00 2,342 00
795 Okano, K 986 00 A
. W B 50 00 245 00
801 Okano, J. S 193 00 189 00
794 Minamide, B.. 2,840 00 2,783 00
797 Min: ”i‘{j%' l\i Ao s Z 1,516 00 1,486 00
813 y a, }\' 3,000 00 2,940 00
796 Sumi, K 1,174 00 1,150 00
792 Sumi, J. K 1,932 00 1,893 00
! 800 Kadonaga, T 1,689 00 1,655 00
| 793  Sasaki, K 661 00 648 00
814 Konishi, K 200 00 196 00
42 45,484 00 NIL )57 00
594 00 X
41 44 890 00 '}1 "’H (l(]




